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Dear Friends,

We wish you and your loved ones continued 
health and prosperity in 2024!  

As this annual report comes to you, I want you to 
know that your prayers and support have meant a 
great deal to us. Your partnership and friendship 
sustain us in our ministry to care for the needs of 
the most vulnerable as we proclaim the Reign of 
God through our lives and compassionate service.  

In this issue of Weavings, we highlight some of the ways our Sisters and Associates 
continue to live our 2022 Direction Statement by “broadening our circles of 
relationships” in the community and in a world that needs healing and hope. We 
remain committed to serving God through our ministry of preaching truth, seeking 
justice, and advocating respect for all of God’s creation. 

By working together, we can cultivate opportunities for the Reign of God to 
flourish in our time — We can continue to make a positive difference in the world.

Please consider helping us again to provide our faithful service. 

•	 Pray for our ministries and the creation of a more just world; 

•	 Contribute a gift, a reccurring pledge, or a tax-free donation from your IRA;

•	 Promote and participate in our programs, events, and publications;

•	 Name the Dominican Sisters of Sparkill as your charity for an employer 
match, and/or 

•	 Name the Dominican Sisters of Sparkill as a beneficiary of your estate. 

With gratitude and love,

 
Sister Irene Ellis, OP 
Prioress

From the Prioress ...

SISTER IRENE ELLIS, OP
Prioress, Dominican Sisters of Sparkill

On Cover  
2023 Sparks of Light honorees, 
James Salerno, Dr. Mary Leahy  
and Bob Laughlin. 

Photography by CU Photos
Chris Marksbury

To donate, visit sparkill.org and click “Donate.”

Gratitude and thanks for your donations and prayers.
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I keep a small carved basket in my office. In 
it, there is a collection of stones from various 
places I have visited in my travels. 

There is one stone that I particularly enjoy showing to 
visitors. If I ask them to guess where it came from, the 
answers are usually places like Rome, the Holy Land, 
Lourdes, or another place of pilgrimage. When I tell 
them that the stone came from Cerveteri, the site of 
ancient Etruscan ruins about 30 miles southeast of 
Rome, they are usually duly impressed. 

SISTER MARGARET PALLISER, OP

Sister Margaret earned a doctorate in sacred 
theology from the Pontifical Gregorian 

University in Rome and is the director of the 
Congregation’s Office of Dominican Life. 

THREADS OF WISDOM 
AND GRACE ...

But imagine their surprise when I 
explain that I actually found it in 
the plate of spaghetti alle vongole I 
had ordered in a restaurant more 
than 35 years ago. It looked so much 
like a clam shell that the chef hadn’t 
noticed it. I have kept that stone 
because it reminds me that I should 
always be prepared to be surprised! 

As we move forward in our own 
journeys of faith, especially during 
our Lenten pilgrimage to the glory 

of Easter, we may be tempted think that we know 
exactly how God is working in our lives, just 
where to look for God, and just what to expect. But 
perhaps God is preparing to surprise us! Let us pray 
that we will stay attuned to respond to the surprise 
graces that God is sending our 
way this month. 

SPOTLIGHT

A basket, a stone, and a
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Fifty-two weeks a year, women religious stand with 
the poor and immigrants, teach children, fight 
injustice, heal the sick, share spirituality, empower 
women, defend the planet, promote peace, create 
community, and offer hope.

But for one week, March 8-14, we shine the spotlight 
on women religious and encourage a wide range of 
campaigns and events that invite all who follow Jesus to:

•	 expand and support their gospel witness

•	 grow the service networks they have seeded

•	 share their spirituality, charisms, and community

•	 encourage young women to consider a vocation to 
religious life

•	 support their pastoral, teaching and prophetic works

•	 and focus on the new world they call into being.
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Cycling for Peace is sponsored by the 
Dominican Sisters of Sparkill every September 
and invites cyclists, walkers, and runners to 
Rockland Lake State Park to participate and 
fundraise. Our retired Sisters in Siena Hall also 
join in the fun and raise money by having their 
own “Walk and Wheel” event on the Convent’s 
2nd floor.  Although last year we were unable to 
hold an in-person event due to severe weather, 
it was still a success raising more than $27,000! 
We are truly grateful for the enthusiasm and 
generosity of our participants. 

This annual event continues to grow and, as we plan 
for 2024, we look to expand the event with new games, 
vendors, and more food. 

The money raised supports the mission and ministry of the 
Dominican Sisters of Sparkill. The Sisters serve vulnerable 
populations through education, housing, health care, and 
pastoral services in the United States and Pakistan. 

THIRD ANNUAL  
CYCLING        PEACEFOR

Sisters in Siena Hall  participate in “Walk & Wheel.”

Associates Sue and  
Bob O’Neill and friend.

Sister Jeanne Shary, OP

On their bikes and ready to ride.
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A&E Electrical Contractors, Inc.

The Academy for Martial Arts

Ascape Landscape and Construction 
Corporation

Beckerle Home Design Centers 

Marie Cartwright

Celtic Sheet Metal, Inc.

Coreworks

CrankWorks Cycles 

Dignity Memorial

Hudson Valley Renegades

Inserra Supermarkets 

Jill’s Ceramics

LaFontanella Restaurant 

Sue & Bob O’Neill

Pfister Roofing 

Ridgewood Savings Bank

Rockland Bakery  

Rockland Hyundai

Roost Restaurant 

St. Anthony Church 

Unidine

Evelyn A. Valentino

Thank you 
to our sponsors and local supporters:  

Together, we are making a difference

Sister Pat Hogan, OP

BFF’s cycling together.

Aibhlinn cycling safely.
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Since 1958, the Dominican Convent School in 
Bahawalpur, Pakistan has forged a tradition 
of academic excellence. This mission, 
initiated by the Dominican Sisters of Sparkill, 
has flourished under the efforts of both 
missionaries and our native-born Pakistani 
Sisters. From humble beginnings, the school 
currently serves more than 1,400 students in 
grades K-12 and offers a college level Faculty 
of Science (FSC) degree. 

 
The Principals of this school have included Sisters 
Purissima Riely, Rose Patrice Sasso, Margaret Rita 
Bergin, Anne Foley, Suzanne Dolan, Sheila Mullins, 
Monica Lewis and Anna Bakshi.

This past October, our Sister Anna Bakhshi was 
honored with the Dewan Bahadur S.P. Singha Award 
recognizing her outstanding leadership as Principal 
for the past 34 years. Mr. M. Baligh Ur. Rehman, 
Governor of Punjab, and former Dominican Convent 
School students, presented the award in Lahore at 
the governor’s house. 

Sister Anna accepted this award on behalf of all 
her co-workers including Sisters Zubeda (Assistant 
Principal), Anna Bashir, Philomena Victor, Sumaira 
Patrick, and Robina Nazir. Congratulations to all the 
Sisters and school staff on this well-deserved honor! 
May God continue to bless them, as they continue 
to provide a high-quality education at Dominican 
Convent School.

D E W A N  B A H A D U R  S . P .  S I N G H A  A W A R D
Sister Anna Bakhshi, OP

“The thousands of students who 
have graduated from Dominican 
Convent School since its foundation 
more than 65 years ago have 
acquired more than an academic 
diploma. During their school years, 
Muslim and Christian students were 
classmates and friends, learning from 
their experience that the growth of 
peaceful co-existence among people 
of different religions can be a positive 
contribution to their nation’s future.”  

– Mary Dunning, OP, Going to the Frontiers: the Call of 
Pakistan: 1958-2020, We Walk By Faith, p. 773   

Weavings  |  Winter 20246



It is a moment of immense pride for me to write this 
message about my home—yes, my home, my life, and 
my source of energy. I take this brief opportunity 
to thank the Sisters for inviting me to relive old 
memories, which were some of the most beautiful 
years of my life. This school is the place where a piece 
of my heart remains. 

What I admire most about Dominican Convent School 
is that our classmates (including Seniors and Juniors), 
teachers, and staff were like a family. I imagine myself 
walking through those gates and looking at the 
familiar views that filled me about four decades ago. 
This nostalgic experience is 
difficult to express in just a 
few words. My heart swells 
remembering how I started 
here as a small child and 
became the first version 
of myself by the time I 
graduated in 1985. So much 
has changed over the years 
since I left, but the memories 
have never faded. 

The world’s best and most 
beautiful things cannot be 
seen or even touched. They 
must be felt by the heart. 
Gratitude is one such prayer. 

It is a great honor for me to be here to share my 
sentiments of gratitude. Dominican Convent School 
has given me everything; my values, my roots, and 
my view on life. My foundations in becoming a 
doctor came from these walls. I shall forever be 
grateful to my alma mater for this. 

My worthy Sisters and teachers, your prayers, moral 
support, and encouragement at all times have 
made me what I am today. You have continued to 
work for the best interests of the students and the 
community at large. Dominican Convent School 
truly is a magnificent school, ensuring high-quality 

education that motivates 
and empowers students 
to be lifelong learners and 
productive members of 
society. I congratulate Sister 
Anna and her staff on doing 
a brilliant job with us and the 
children who came after us. 
My heartiest wishes for all your 
future endeavors and it is a 
privilege for me to support 
this esteemed institution and 
temple of learning in the future 
whenever required. 

I wish you all success. Once 
again thank you for everything. 

P R O F E S S O R  O F  O P H T H A L M O L O G Y ,  
Q U A I D E  A Z A M  M E D I C A L  C O L L E G E

Dr. Soufia Farrukh

The experiences children have in early childhood shape their 
tender minds. It is a school that provides a fertile environment for 
nourishing nature’s most gifted pearl of creative ideas, knowledge, 
and wisdom to flourish in a child. Since its genesis, I believe 
that Dominican Convent School has offered itself as a shell for 
sheltering and fostering human minds in their raw state to mature 
into empowered innovators, groundbreakers, and discoverers. The 
wheel of excellence and continual progress has been steered with 
values, morals, a quality education, and constant improvement 
in infrastructure, educational technology, teaching, and learning 
processes with innumerable efforts to keep the wheel on its course.
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Included are photos from various mission 
activities this past fall and winter.

MomentsMission
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“We ask you to bless all who will come here to study 
in the Dominican Tradition: to contemplate and to 
share with others the fruits of one’s contemplation.” 

As all sang the Dominican Blessing to conclude 
the brief service, it became apparent that this 
Center is being embraced as a gift to enlighten all 
who will visit. Many people stayed for the open 
house following the prayer, enjoying refreshments 
prepared by Sisters from Albertus Magnus Convent 
in Bardonia, New York. 

Siena Theological Resource Center is named in 
honor of our 14th century Dominican Sister, Saint 
Catherine of Siena, a mystic, theologian, spiritual 
guide, and doctor of the church. The Center’s books 
and resources are now available for use by our 
Sisters, Associates, and friends. The Center is open 
on Tuesday mornings and Thursday afternoons, or 
by appointment 845-359-4079. 

On Wednesday, Nov. 15, with tremendous 
enthusiasm, we opened and dedicated Siena 
Theological Resource Center in Dominican 

Convent. This space is located in the area which formerly 
accommodated Thorpe Senior Center. Sister Margaret 
Palliser, OP, founder and director, expressed gratitude to 
all who helped make this dream a reality. 

In addition to our own Sisters and Associates, many of 
our Blauvelt Dominican Sisters and other Sisters and 
friends attended this event, including St. Thomas Aquinas 
College’s President Ken Daly and Provost Robert Murray. 
Sister Irene Ellis, Prioress, offered the prayer of blessing: 

2
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45
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1-2. All are welcome to the new Siena Theological 
Resource Center.

3. Associates Recommitment Ceremony at Mass for 
Feast of the Holy Rosary.

4. Sister Margaret Mary O’Dougherty helps with the 
sewing at Days for Girls.

5. Sister Susan Dunn, OP, Sister Nusrat Lewis and 
Associate Carole Davide.

6. Days for Girls in full swing with our volunteers. 
Days for Girls provides sustainable menstrual health 
solutions to girls who would otherwise miss school.

7. St. Agnes Alumni, Frank Lyle and Elvin Rosa visit 
with Sisters Catherine Rose Quigley, Eileen Sullivan, 
Stephen Gerard Miick, and Eileen Richard Levy.

9
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BY STEPHANIE CARPENTIERI, 
CLASS OF 1962, DOMINICAN 
SISTERS OF SPARKILL ASSOCIATE

Aquinas High School  
100 TH BIRTHDAY CELEBRATION

There is A Time for 
Everything
“Since its founding by the 
Dominican Sisters of Sparkill in 1923, 
Aquinas has welcomed each new 
wave of New York City’s population, 
finding the face of God in each new 
set of features, and forming a body of 
Aquinas women with a heart for the 
whole human family.” (Excerpt from 
the Aquinas Mission Statement) 

There was a Time to be Born
Aquinas Hall provided an 
opportunity for education beyond 
elementary school to daughters 
of first-generation Americans and 
newly arrived immigrant parents. 
Those who enrolled when the first 
wing of the building was in place 
were welcomed into an architectural 
structure graced with terra-cotta 
roofing and a cloistered walkway in 
a school named Aquinas Hall. What 
an extraordinary opportunity and 
privilege due to the vision of the 
Dominican Sisters of Sparkill.  

There was a Time to Plant

Aquinas was not only a Community 
of Faith and Learning but a home 
away from home to “latchkey” 
youngsters, residing in nearby 
apartments, whose parents worked 
tirelessly to see that their daughters 
were educated for the future. Many 
students were the first in their 
families to receive education beyond 
elementary school and engage in 
enrichment opportunities—learning 
to play an instrument and the 
opportunity to bring the instrument 
home for practice! Aquinas was 
renowned for its operettas and 
concerts, performing in front of an 
audience was a challenge and a gift! 
Clubs and enrichment opportunities 
were abundant—orchestra (even 
if you knew nothing) clubs—glee, 
science, photography, as well 
as sports, especially basketball. 
Participation in these activities built 
confidence and forged friendships. 
Aquinas attracted multi-cultural 
families creating, a unique tapestry 
of color, ethnicity, and cultures 
enriching this Bronx “oasis.” The soul 
and beauty inside and outside were 
second to none.

 

There was a Time to Let Go
Aquinas was an outstanding 
school of excellence for ten 
decades. Following months of 
discernment and decision-making, 
the Dominican Sisters of Sparkill 
in May 2021 sadly announced the 
closing of Aquinas HS; the class of 
2021 would be the final graduating 
class. While the doors would 
close at the end of the school 
year, the spirit and commitment 
to Truth (Veritas) would live on 
in each Aquinas alum—women 
educated for life due to the vision, 
commitment, and dedication of the 
Dominican Sisters of Sparkill.  

Stephanie Carpentieri. Associate 
and Sister Irene Ellis, OP Prioress 

welcome those gathered.

Sister Grace Hogan, OP 
shows the way.

Alumnae show their 
Aquinite colors.Weavings  |  Winter 202410



BACK TO THE PRESENT 2023

There is a Time to Scatter 
and a Time to Gather
In response to the outpouring of so 
many Aquinas alums, Stephanie 
Carpentieri responded to the 
request of graduates who would 
have received their 50th year 
Jubilee Medal up to and including 
2023 and began plans for a final 
reunion! On Saturday, Sept. 30, 2023, 
Aquinites were welcomed into the 
Motherhouse of the Dominican 
Sisters in Sparkill, New York. The 
gathering included graduates from 
almost every year—1946 until 2021! 
It was an awesome event, second to 
none! Alums came from near and 
far—California, Oklahoma, Vermont, 
Florida, North and South Carolina, 
Maryland, Pennsylvania, New 
Jersey, Connecticut, and New York! 
The dining room was packed to the 
limits. A brass school bell—all the 
attendees could relate to—rang out 
and summoned all to attention.  

There is a Time to Embrace
Sister Irene Ellis, Prioress of the 
Dominican Sisters of Sparkill 
opened the celebration with a warm 
welcome—followed by prayer. Sister 
announced the alums honorees 
and expressed gratitude to all who 
lovingly brought this “dream” to 
life. Honorees included: Sister 
Catherine Viggiano, class of 1946 
and  Helen Jenkins and Pat Finan, 
class of 1948.

Each one was presented with 
a special Aquinas Veritas 
medallion. Other honorees 
included members of the 1970-73 
classes who proudly accepted their 
50th year Jubilee medals.

Sister Catherine Rose Quigley, 
class of 1959—alumna, and former 
assistant principal and principal 

shared a few words 
on the privilege of 
entering Aquinas 
High School in 9th 
grade as a young 
girl and graduating 
in four years as 
a woman who 
received a “Blue 
Ribbon” education 
in a school recognized 
by the United States 
Department of Education 
as an Exemplary School—
graduating women who 
were ready to make a 
difference in this world.  

Sister Margaret Ryan, class of 
1953 —alum, teacher, principal, 
and president was recognized and 
introduced by Sister Irene Ellis, 
Prioress. A resounding ovation of 
appreciation followed—as Sister 
Margaret’s ministry at Aquinas 
extended to more than 50 years 
bringing the school into national 
recognition! Sister Margaret 
expressed gratitude to all! 

There is a Time to Sing
The Aquinas Alma Mater was sung 
by proud Aquinas alumnae:

Angel of Schools, our Patron, 
O keep us safe we pray. 
And faithful to our Savior, 
The Light, the Truth, the Way. 
Our Alma Mater guiding, 
What’re our lives may hold, 
True daughters of Aquinas 
And Mary’s blue and gold. 
Great St. Thomas, guide us, 
As for the Truth we stand, 
And may it ever flourish, 
Throughout our glorious land. 
Our life of faith a challenge 
That none may fail to see. 
For “peace on earth” 
we’re striving. 
Let this our motto be! 

It was a Time 
to Cherish
This account 
is just a small 
contribution to 
my experience 
of the reunion 
celebrating 

the life of Aquinas High School! It 
provided an opportunity to join as 
Aquinas “Sisters” and recognize the 
impact of that building on Belmont 
Avenue, 182nd Street, Bronx, New 
York on our lives. Our conversations, 
laughter, re-connections, and 
memories are life-long ones, unique 
to each of us. The candles of the 
Aquinas 100th year birthday cake 
were extinguished but never the 
spirit of the alumnae! 

It is Time to Remember  
and Give Thanks
Dear Dominican Sisters, we were 
blessed and privileged to know you 
and grow into adulthood with your 
guiding principles of Community, 
Prayer, Study, and Service. May 
God bless you for your vision and 
dedication to Catholic education. 
Aquinas provided spiritual 
grounding and pursuit of truth in 
learning that prepared us for our 
future. Thank you for opening your 
hearts and doors to Aquinites! The 
celebration was perfect; we will 
cherish its memory. True daughters 
of Aquinas let us remember the 
Dominican Sisters with support for 
their ministries during the twilight 
of their years. 

Weavings  |  Winter 2024 11



On Sept. 23, 2023, the Rosary Academy class of 
1973 gathered at Dominican Convent in Sparkill 
to celebrate their 50th Reunion. Many alumnae 
attended arriving from Florida, Illinois, Utah, 
North Carolina, Massachusetts, New York State, 
as well as the NY/NJ/CT tri-state area. Although 
torrential rain hindered even more classmates 
from Vermont and northern Connecticut from 
attending, it did nothing to dampen the spirits 
of the celebrants.

The group assembled for liturgy in 
Our Lady of the Rosary Chapel. Sister 
Margaret Palliser, a former teacher, 
provided the music, and the “girls” 
enjoyed praying together again, 
especially singing the final song, “Day 
by Day” from Godspell, which took 
them right back to the early 1970s at 
Rosary. Their voices rang out as they 
clapped and swayed on their way 
into Maria Ignatia Hall, where they 
gathered to reminisce with Sisters 
Nora Doody and Catherine Viggiano, 
former teachers, along with a stack of 
their yearbooks. 

After warmly reconnecting at Dominican Convent, 
members of the class and their families continued their 
celebration and reminiscing at the Rivertown Taproom in 
Piermont, New York.

It took a group of organizers, led by Gretel Schneider, more 
than six months to find updated contact information on 
all of the classmates. A class list on Facebook helped the 
reunion committee find their classmates. Everyone was 
excited to see their former teachers in person and the 
Sisters were thrilled to see their former students. Sister 
Nora Doody said:

The class of ‘73 was always very special to Sister Catherine 
Viggiano and me. The reunion provided a great 
opportunity to reconnect and reminisce! Attending Mass 
together at Our Lady of the Rosary Chapel really conveyed 
a sense of togetherness. As one of the girls commented: ‘We 
are recalling some of the best years of our lives!’

We encourage any alumnae interested in hosting a 
class reunion to contact the Sisters’ Director of Mission 
Advancement and Communications at 845-359-4179.  
You are always most welcome. 

C L A S S  O F  1 9 7 3
Rosary Academy

Father Tom Kunnell presides at Mass.

Alumnae Lorraine Athing and Patti 
Whalen Tobin (standing) share some 
stories with Sisters Nora Doody, OP 

and Catherine Viggiano, OP.
Gretel Schneider welcomes 

the alumnae to Mass

Members of the Class of 1973.
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E L L E N  O ’ S U L L I V A N ,  
P R E A C H I N G  F R O M  T H E  

PULP IT  OF  HER L IFE

Forty-two years ago, Ellen joined 
the Associate Program. She 
responded to an invitation to 
join the Associates (then called 
Co-Members) by Vivian Shary (a 
founding Associate) and several 
others, along with a group of 
women from St. Anthony Parish, 
Nanuet. With four young children 
and her husband who traveled 
for business, at first, she could 
not accept the invitation; but two 
years later, Ellen decided to join. 
She thought that she needed 
something more, and she knew 
where to find it. 

She said, “I found something 
deeper in prayer, spirituality, and 
in the women who believe what 
I believe and the companionship 
that exists in religious 
communities. And I’m partial to 
this religious community. Since 
we don’t always find what we 
need in our parishes, I know that 
what I was looking for I could find 
here. If you need a deeper sharing 
of spiritual life and community 
then Associate membership is 
where you can find it.”

Ellen’s Associate connection has 
been life-giving and meaningful 
to her, her friends, and her family. 
And she continues to do much to 
serve the community and those 
in need, such as spearheading the 
Pajama Drive. She also volunteers 
weekly to answer calls at the 
Dominican Convent switchboard. 

Ellen is constantly giving of 
herself and believes, “We all have 
a call in one way or another, we 
just choose to live it in different 
ways. Being an Associate has 
helped me grow into the person 
God intends.” 

Ellen does not relish public 
speaking, but periodically at 
community meetings stands up at 
the microphone and encourages 
the Sisters to think of someone in 
their lives who might benefit from 
the Associates’ Program. Ellen 
loves the words of Sister Annie 
Willits: “Preach from the pulpit 
of your life!”  She encourages all 
members of the Dominican family 
to keep doing what they are doing 
so well and to invite others to walk 
with them—to learn more, come to 
an event, or join the program. 

Ellen O’Sullivan, mother of four 
and grandmother to 12, friend and 
confidant to many, happily lives 
in Shelton, Connecticut, with her 
husband, Jay. 

For the past six years, Ellen O’Sullivan has helped to lead and 
energize the Sparkill Associate Program in her role as Co-Director. 
She has had a long and loving association with the Sisters. Since 
she was 13, as a student at Aquinas High School in the Bronx, she 
identifies as an “Aquinite” and says, “It’s in the blood.” She spent 
a few years at Dominican Convent as a Sister in training/formation 
and admits, “It’s just a part of who I am.” Sister Susan Dunn, who 
was in the novitiate with Ellen describes her as “amazing!”

She encourages all 
members of the 

Dominican family to 
keep doing what they 

are doing so well and to 
invite others to walk with 

them—to learn more, 
come to an event, or join 

the program. 

Ellen O’Sullivan
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On Thursday evening, Nov. 9, the Dominican 
Sisters presented the 2023 Veritas Award to three 
extraordinary individuals. Throughout their lives, Bob 
Laughlin and Friends of the Dominican Sisters, Dr. Mary 
Leahy, CEO of Bon Secours Charity Health System/Good 
Samaritan Hospital, and James Salerno, SVP Carvel 
have embodied the Mission of the Dominican Sisters of 
Sparkill and have wonderfully modeled the ideals and 
values held by the Congregation. These honorees have 
cultivated and broadened the circles of relationships 
connected with the Dominican Sisters’ ministries. 

The event was held live at the Rockleigh in New 
Jersey after a few years of hiatus due to COVID-19. The 
excellent master of ceremonies, Joseph Ripp, a long-
time friend of the Sisters, feted the past and present 
honorees and their devotion to the Sisters’ mission of 
education and service.

Pope Francis has said that a divine spark lives within 
every person. The Veritas Award is presented to 
individuals whose divine spark lights the world in a 
bright and special way. 

This year, the focus of the Mission video was on some 
of the ways the Sisters and Associates live out their 
commitment to the Gospel. To view this new video, 
Let There Be Light, go to this link: https://sparkill.org/
news/sparks-of-light-2023/

Many donors and friends joined the Albertus Magnus 
High School choir as they sang the National Anthem 
directed by Cesar Orozco followed by an Invocation and 
blessing of the meal by Sister Grace Anne Hogan, OP.

We are very grateful to our honorees, volunteers, 
donors, and guests for making this a successful and 
memorable event. 

“Sparks of Light”  
in Our World!

A spark of divine light 
is within each of us!  

– Pope Francis
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Honorees with Prioress  
Sister Irene Ellis, OP: James Salerno, 

Dr. Mary Leahy and Bob Laughlin.

Albertus Magnus High School Chorus 
with Director Cesar Orozco.

Sister Patricia Conway, Brother Michael 
Harlan, OFM and Sisters Gloria Lowe, and 

Susan Dunn, at Sparks of Light.

Weavings  |  Winter 202414



Master of Ceremonies
Joseph Ripp

Sponsors
Platinum
O.J. Laughlin Plumbing Co., Inc.

St. Agnes Alumni Association

Sisters of Charity Housing Development

Sterling Classic, Inc.

 
Gold
Catholic Charities–Archdiocese of  

New York, Agency Relations

J.A.M. Plumbing & Heating, Inc.

Paul and Una Fitzpatrick

Sisters of Charity of St. Elizabeth
 
Silver
A & E Electrical

Albertus Magnus High School

Aquinas Painting Contractors, Inc.

Carvel Corporation

Frankie’s Place

Grassi Advisors and Accountants

Hiep Sanitation, Inc.

St. Thomas Aquinas College

Sisters of Charity-Halifax

Sparkill Dominican Sisters of St. Louis, MO

View the digital journal, honorees’ biographies, and 
Veritas Award information at sparkill.org.

Honorees
Bob Laughlin, Dr. Mary Leahy, MD, CEO and James Salerno, SVP/CBO

Benefactors
Alexander Palios/Morgan Stanley

Arcari Iovino & Architects, P.C.

Beckerle Lumber Supply Co., Inc.

Colleen Calhoun

Kenneth Daly

Dr. Mary Anne Evangelist

Dr. & Mrs. Thomas Fahey, Jr.

Susan McDermott Inman

Eugene & Rita Olsson

The Saich Family

Joan Spiller

Bill & Rose Werner

Table Sponsors
Veritas
Archcare

Gabelli Funds

Founders
St. Thomas Aquinas College

Boniface and Alison Zaino

Partners
Bob Laughlin

Dr. Mary Leahy

One to One Learning, Inc.

The Saich Family

Jim Salerno

Thanks to other Generous Donors
McLaughlin & Associates | Stanley and Ann Reese

Special Thanks to: 

Hired Gun Video, MO

Multimedia Group USA, NY

The Saich Family made it a night 
of celebration together.

Joe and Irene Macones came to 
support their friend James Salerno.
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I grew up in the East Bronx and 
I attended grades K-6 in public 
school. It wouldn’t be until high 

school that I was blessed to meet 
the Sparkill Dominicans. My early 
occupational interest was to be an 
airline stewardess—as they were 
called then. But being the vertically 
challenged person I was then (and 
am even more so now!) I would 
never have been accepted for such a 
heightened position!

After completing my education 
in grades 7 and 8 at Holy Family 
School, I attended St. Helena High 
School (now Monsignor Scanlan 
High School), staffed by the Sparkill 
Dominicans. From my first encounter 
with the Sisters, with their warmth, 
approachableness, and great teaching 
styles, I was enormously happy to 
begin and complete my four years of 
commercial studies.

It was during my junior year at 
St. Helena’s that I felt God’s call 
to a religious vocation with the 
Dominicans. I was blessed to have 
been accepted into the Sparkill 
Dominican Congregation of Our Lady 
of the Rosary in September 1957.  My 
sponsor, Sister Rose Anastasia, OP, 
remained my spiritual mentor, dear 
friend, and guide, from then until she 
passed away in 2011.

I have often encountered the Lord 
as “a God of surprises,” and it was 
unexpected that I sensed His calling 
me from the religious life with a 
mandate to serve others in the world. 
Through prayer and deep reflection, I 

left the Order after thirteen years and 
began pursuing further education, 
which was encouraged by Sister 
Ann Catherine, OP, a beloved social 
worker at St. Agnes School for Boys. 
Because of my secretarial skills, I 
was able to assist Sister in her work 
through transcription and beyond.

I was then, and remain now, in awe 
of the Sisters embracing former 
members as they do. The affection 
among us is truly palpable, and 
when the Associate Membership was 
initiated, I was delighted to be a part 
of it. I remained as such for twenty 
years, until our Lord called me again 
to another vocation. 

I met and married my dear husband, 
Bobby G. Barnett, fourteen years after 
I left Sparkill, and with his support, I 
was able to volunteer many years of 
counseling/ therapy to the children 
and adults at St. Charles Borromeo 
School and Parish in Cinnaminson, 
New Jersey. As Jesus had taught his 
Apostles, “Freely have you received, 
[so] freely give.” (Matthew 10:8). With 
the permission of the two pastors of the 
parish during those years, I was able to 
donate the modest fees I charged my 
adult clients to the Sparkill Dominicans 
to support the aged and infirm Sisters. 

Then, in 1999, even most surprisingly, 
the Lord called me to serve in 
the Secular Order of Discalced 
Carmelites, (O.C.D.S.). There, I have 
served in the duties of Secretary, 
Council Member, and President. 
Always, and ever close to my beloved 
Sparkill, one of my Carmelite 

colleagues has rightly dubbed me 
with the nickname “DominiCarm!”

When I had a terrible accident 
at home on Jan. 30, 2023, I was 
immediately hospitalized and then 
transferred to a second hospital 
where I had surgery on Feb. 1. I 
asked my husband to please contact 
the Sparkill Sisters for prayers, 
which they faithfully fulfilled. Most 
gratefully, the surgery successfully 
repaired my tibial plateau fracture, 
which would have otherwise rendered 
me unable to walk again. 

After two months of rehabilitation 
in the Wiley Christian Mission and 
more than five months of in-home 
therapy, I have retained my ability 
to walk successfully for which I am 
filled with much gratitude to God 
and to all who continue to pray for 
my recovery. I especially remain 
filled with enormous thanks to all the 
Sparkill Sisters, the Associates, and 
former members for their abundant 
prayers, as well as for their offered 
Masses, messages, and phone calls, 
which have helped me through a 
most challenging time.

It is truly my profound joy and honor 
to be a member of the Veritas Society, 
uniting us humanly and spiritually, as 
it is for my husband, Bobby, who has 
also become a member.  

Honor
MY PROFOUND 

JOY AND

BY GRACE M. BARNETT, 
O.C.D.S., PH.D.

VERITAS MEMBER 
SPOTLIGHT
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  I have included the Dominican Sisters of Sparkill in my estate planning.  
Please send me information on The Veritas Society.

  I would like to receive information on how to make a gift to the Sisters through my will/bequest, 
beneficiary designation, or charitable trust. Please send me the Ways to Give booklet.

Name:	

Address:	

City/Town:		   State:	   Zip:	

If you would like to speak to someone in Mission Advancement, please contact, Dr. David Coppola at  
845-359-4179 or email: dcoppola@sparkill.org. Thank you and God bless you!  

The Dominican Sisters benefit every day from the gifts that donors make,  
whether for their safety, care, independence, or for their ministries and missionary 

activities. You are remembered daily in their communal prayers.

Veritas (“Truth”) is one of the mottos of 
the Order of Preachers – the Dominicans. 
It points to the heart of the Dominican 
Tradition: to be messengers of the liberating 
power of truth and the embodiment of Truth 
in the person of Jesus.

When you join The Veritas Society, you receive 
a beautiful lapel pin based on the Veritas mosaic, 
which points to the heart of the Dominican tradition: 
to be messengers of truth. In addition to a welcome 
package, you will receive special communications, event 
invitations, and recognition in a variety of publications, 
if desired. One of these publications is our bi-annual 
magazine, Weavings where we feature a story from one of 
the Veritas Society Members, sharing how the Dominican 
Sisters have positively impacted their lives.

Meet members of The Veritas Society by visiting  
sparkill.org/join-our-donor-society

Our Veritas Society
The benefits of being a member of  

The Veritas Society are:

•   Knowledge that your legacy gift will help 
the Sisters and their ministries continue 
far into the future

•   A Veritas Society Lapel pin

•	 An elegant membership certificate

•	 Veritas Society notecards

•	 Special communications and events with the Sisters

•	 Potential tax deductions as the result of your 
generous donations

•	 Recognition in the Annual Report and in other 
publications (if desired)

A SPECIAL COMMUNITY OF 
FRIENDS AND FAMILY —
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Sister Eileen Gannon, Justice Promoter, and 
Sister Aileen Donovan, a Laudato Si’ Committee 
member discuss Pope Francis’ 2023 publication, 
Laudate Deum. In this apostolic exhortation, 
the pope emphasizes the gravity and extent of 
our climate crisis and the need for immediate 
and bold action to care for our common home.

Eight years have passed since I published the Encyclical 
Letter Laudato Si’, when I wanted to share with all of 
you, my brothers and sisters of our suffering planet, 
my heartfelt concerns about the care of our common 
home. Yet, with the passage of time, I have realized that 
our responses have not been adequate, while the world 
in which we live is collapsing and may be nearing the 
breaking point. . . . We will feel its effects in the areas of 
healthcare, sources of employment, access to resources, 
housing, forced migrations, etc. [Laudate Deum 2]

Sister Eileen: This is about answering Francis’ call to 
respond to the cry of the earth and the cry of the poor as 
one. Eight years ago, he wrote Laudato Si’ and progress 
has been almost insignificant. The poorest in this world 
are the ones suffering the most. No one can deny climate 
change because we’re watching the droughts, hurricanes, 
storms, floods, and the Arctic ice caps shrinking. Species 
are becoming extinct! The pope is saying we have a 
responsibility to pay attention. 

Sister Aileen: I think a problem is that we have not yet 
fallen in love with the Earth nor recognized our place 
within the Earth community. We tend to see Earth and 
everything of Earth for our use, rather than knowing 
ourselves as connected and related to all of God’s creation. 

Sister Eileen: We often deny our connection. The 
Catholic, Passionate priest, Thomas Berry, (d. 2009) 
taught that we tend to treat Earth as an object rather than 
a subject. If the Earth is treated as an object, then we can 
do anything we want with it. Berry said that humanity 
must transform its priorities and recognize the dignity of 
all creation as an interrelated community. 

Sister Aileen: When I was reading Laudate Deum, I 
reflected on the mystery of God setting the whole process 
of evolution in motion. At each step in the process, 
more beauty and more complexity emerged. A tree or a 
bee—each brought beauty and a gift that was needed, 
a purpose. When humans arrived, the most recent and 
most complex species, our gift enabled Earth to reflect 
upon herself. Unfortunately, we haven’t been too good at 
using our gifts for the benefit of all.

What Can We Do?
Sister Aileen: The elders in our communities who have 
lived life, hold great wisdom—especially those who have 
lived through wars. But for some reason, I don’t think we 
know how to glean that wisdom. 

Sister Eileen: The pope asks everyone to take a 
pilgrimage of reconciliation with our home, to unite with 
each other, our planet, and with God. And he says, “Every 
little bit helps.” Lowering the global temperature even a 
tenth of a degree will help. Our efforts to reduce pollution 
and waste, to consume with prudence are creating a 
new culture. Our seemingly insignificant acts, when 
combined with other seemingly insignificant acts, can 
make a positive difference. 

The difference in the tone of Laudate Deum is almost 
amazing because it is scientific, fact-based, and critical 
of the lack of 
cooperation with 
international players. 
Pope Francis called 
for the COP-28 to 
specifically pay 
attention to fossil 
fuels. So, was COP-
28 a success? Yes 
and no. At the very 
last minute the 
“elephant in the 
room” was identified 
—fossil fuels. 

Laudate Deum 
Pope Francis, October 4, 2023

Sisters Alishba Younas and 
Sadaf Aamir pick fruit from 
the Multan house garden.
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What is a failure is the resolution, 
“Let’s phase out fossil fuels” with no 
accountability. I believe what should 
have been said is, “Let’s eliminate 
fossil fuels” because they are the 
primary cause of greenhouse gas 
emissions and global warming. 

Sister Aileen: I still go back to the 
idea that we can do all the individual 
and group actions we want—and we 
must—but until we come to recognize 
that we are all connected, that we are 
responsible for and to each other and all of this beautiful 
home, we will not as a species stop our destructive ways. I 
still have hope. There is movement and as Eileen pointed 
out, every little bit does count. But this is a perilous time. 
We have to embrace beauty. 

The Polish-born, American rabbi, Abraham Heschel, 
taught that humans need to understand their place in 
relation to all other beings. If we do not experience awe, 
then we are not paying attention. He said: 

Our goal should be to live life in radical amazement, 
. . . get up in the morning and look at the world in a 
way that takes nothing for granted. Everything is 
phenomenal; everything is incredible; never treat life 
casually. To be spiritual is to be amazed.

Sister Eileen: One of the things we’re doing is to 
encourage each other to recognize the beauty and value 
of Earth. The Webb Space Telescope has helped us. It’s so 
magnificent! I also think that inspiration from Micah 6 
and the Talmud is apt:

Do not be daunted by the enormity of the world’s grief. 
Do justly now. Love mercy now. Walk humbly now. You 
are not obligated to complete the work, but neither are 
you free to abandon it. 

Sister Aileen and Eileen: On 
some level, the task is too big 
and beyond any individual. 
But that’s not an excuse. A few 
things the Sisters are doing: 

•  We are examining our use of 
plastics in Dominican Convent, 
because of its relatedness to 
fossil fuels. We are working with 
our dining and housekeeping 
managers and we no longer use 
plastic cutlery, plastic straws, or 
plastic food containers. It sounds 
insignificant, but it is making us 
all more aware. 

•  Our Laudato Si’ Committee is 
exploring further ways to reduce 
plastic pollution. 

•  Over the past several years, we have invested in 
companies that promote positive solutions to climate 
change. We have converted all our lighting to LED and 
expanded our wildflower garden.

•	 We are leaving sections of our grass fallow and we no 
longer use gas-powered leaf blowers and the leaves are 
composted locally.

•	 We are reviewing our recycling practices.

Sister Eileen: Harkening back to Laudato Si’, Pope Francis said:

I offer a brief resume of the technocratic paradigm. It is a 
certain way of understanding human life and activity to 
the serious detriment of the world around us. Deep down, 
it consists in thinking that reality, goodness, and truth 
automatically flow from technology and economics.

Sister Aileen: That’s the piece that’s often missing. We 
need to use our intellect to the full, but intellect alone will 
never be enough. 

Sister Eileen: We each have an obligation to look at 
our lifestyle, and how we interact with each other and 
the planet. We have far to go, but we are committed to 
the journey. 

Students from Marydell Faith 
and Life Center plant seeds in 

the community garden.
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Associates and Sisters in St. Louis helped to make 
the holidays merry and bright for 150 seniors 
who reside at Catholic Charities St. Joseph 

Apartments. For Thanksgiving, the Associates assembled 
treat bags brimming with candy along with cards to 
distribute to the residents. Each envelope was decorated 
by hand by an Associate, and signed, “The Dominican 
Sisters and Associates are thinking of you.” 

For Christmas, the Associates organized a sing-along 
social with residents contributing hors d’oeuvres and the 
Associates and Sisters providing desserts. With Margaret 
Bush on guitar, the Associates and Sisters led a rocking 
good, holly and jolly sing-along. Sister Chris Gamache, 
OP, a regular senior volunteer, reported that the residents 
were excited about this occasion, noting the event was 
hugely popular and well attended. The seniors stated 
they wanted to come and share time with the Associates 
and Sisters. 

Kathy Hof and Sister Chris Gamache are biological 
siblings united in their commitment to serving seniors. 
They have a great team of Sisters and Associates on 
board to help the cause, plus many of their extended 
family members. Kathy retired and joined the 
Associates about 10 years ago. (It has been so natural 
that she can’t quite remember how long.) She said, “I 
like to do little things.”

Associate Gwen Tresch organizes the Thanksgiving 
outreach with assistance from the group in packing 
candy. Gwen hands off the gifts to Kathy for distribution 
to more than 150 of the residents. 

For Christmas, Kathy makes a small gift to give out, such 
as an ornament. One year she made Christmas stockings 
in the shape of gnomes (of course, filled with candy.)  
Kathy reports being inspired by the example of her mom 
who also made gifts for the neighbors in her residence—
even though she was 87 when she moved in. When Kathy’s 
daughter found out why her mom wanted everyone’s extra 
candy from Halloween, she joined in the effort full force. 
She said, “Mom, why do you want all this candy?” She told 
her two daughters, who were six and four at the time, and 
they enthusiastically donated their candy to the cause.  

St. Louis
SPARKING JOY IN

So, when Kathy invited her grandchildren to help fill the 
stockings, they were happy to pitch in. They also helped 
with the delivery, which is appreciated because the halls 
of St. Joseph are very long. Kathy said, “I’m trying to 
instill in them what our mother has instilled in us.” 

There is also an annual Christmas sing-along. After one 
Associates’ gathering, Kathy was speaking with Margaret 
Bush and Lynn Tustanowsky. Lynn and Margaret shared 
how they and their choir caroled for the residents in 
non-subsidized housing and offered to extend it to the 
subsidized units. Many Sisters and Associates joined 
in the fun and brought cookies with their voices. Kathy 
said, “We just sang and sang and sang, and more and 
more people kept joining us. Residents had tears in their 
eyes and reported that no one had been at a celebration 
such as this in five years. 

This has turned into a large gathering and an opportunity 
to let people know someone cares. The residents who 
do not know Chris is a Dominican Sister meet her in the 
halls and say things such as, “It was so nice to be thought 
of” or “I just needed that piece of chocolate today!” or 
“It just made my day!” So many people share positive 
responses that a summer sing-along is in the planning. 

Sister Chris said, “I can tell you the people’s reactions 
were touching. It brought our charism of Dominican joy 
to the place and I am so grateful for that with the Sisters 
and Associates working together.”

This outreach effort is helping many of the St. Joseph’s 
residents who have no family or community 
connection. Residents who live in the subsidized 
apartments are often poor and live simply. Some people 
even come without the necessities to live, but people 
in the building help each other. With reports of such 
despair and loneliness in the world, what could be 
more important than spreading good cheer, love, and 
friendship in our world? The St. Louis Associates and 
Sisters are indeed responding to a world in need of 
healing, renewal, peace, and compassion through their 
ministry at the St. Joseph Apartments. 

Associates Janet Crisp, Mary Ann Speno, and  
Madonna Atwood share good cheer and Thanksgiving 

cards for those at St. Joseph Apartments.
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2024 HONOR ROLL

OUR LADY OF THE  
ROSARY CIRCLE

$25,000 and Above

Estate of Patricia Westwater
Mr. John Mooney
Support Our Aging Religious

SACRED HEART CIRCLE
$10,000 up to $24,999 

Anonymous
Gabelli Funds, GAMCO 

Investors, Inc.
James Audino Trust
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Kane
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew O’Toole
Mr. John M. Reynolds
Ms. Kathleen M. Smith

MOTHER ANTONINUS  
THORPE CIRCLE 

$5,000 up to $9,999

Ms. Elizabeth Logan, Ph.D.
Mr. & Mrs. John McPartland
Mr. & Mrs. James L. Neujahr
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald O’Connell
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Ripp
Ms. Catherine M. Ryan
St. Thomas Aquinas College
The John H. & Dorothy M. Scully 

Trust
Mr. & Mrs. Boniface Zaino

CATHERINE OF  
SIENA CIRCLE

$1,000 up to $4,999

1154 Saw Mill River Rd Realty 
Company

1919 Investment Counsel, LLC,  
A Stifel Company

A&E Electrical Contractors
A&S Giancristofaro Family 

Foundation Inc.
Anonymous
Ascape Landscape & 

Construction

Ms. Teresa Avenall
Ms. Mary Ann Biller Fischetti
Bi State Heating & Air 

Conditioning, Inc.
Mr. Frank J. Borelli
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Brandes
Ms. Joanne Briody
Mr. John A. Buell, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick A. Burns
Ms. Anne Callahan
Ms. Shirley Canaan
Ms. Geraldine W. Cass
Catholic Charities of the 

Archdiocese of New York
Ms. Nancy Celenza
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Chanda
Ms. Yvonne Cherena Pacheco
Church of St. Anthony,  

Nanuet, NY
Church of St. Raymond,  

Bronx, NY
Ms. Carol Clerc
Miss Renee Cleroult
Mr. James M. Comey
Mrs. Louise Connors
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew Crean
Mr. James V. Curry
Ms. Christine DeAnna
Mr. James DeTemple
Diabetic & Prescription Center, Inc.
Ms. Judith Dolfi                                                                                                                                   
Dominican Sisters in Committed 

Collaboration
Ms. Margaret Dorrian
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Fitzpatrick
Ms. Eileen M. Foley
Friends of Dominican Sisters of 

Sparkill
Ms. Bridget A. Gaffney
Dr. & Mrs. Anthony J. Galiani
Mr. & Mrs. Mark R. Girolamo
Mrs. Mary Ann Gorman
Grassi & Company
Rev. Peter Guthneck
Ms. Mary Hall
Mrs. Margaret C. Heslin
Ms. Noreen Hession
Innovative Excavating, Ltd.
J.A.M. Plumbing & Heating, Inc.
Mr. Paul Kantor
Ms. Rita Keady (RIP)
Mr. & Mrs. William Keane

Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Kearns
Ms. Barbara A. Kimsey
Mr. Howard F. Kingsley, II
Mrs. Teresa Kitz
Mrs. Margaret C. Klahr
Mr. & Mrs. Victor Koury
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick J. Lavery
Mr. & Mrs. John Lawler
Dr. Mary Leahy
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas F. Leahy
Lincoln Glass & Metal
Ms. Judith A. Linden
Mr. Joseph A. Longo
Mr. & Mrs. William Lux
Ms. Alice Marques
Ms. Frances Mauro
Mr. & Mrs. Paul McCullough
Ms. Carol McGeever
Mr. & Mrs. Robert P. McMahon
Ms. Catherine McNeive
Ms. Elizabeth McNeive
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph McPartland
Mr. & Mrs. Roy W. Meyer
Michael J. Higgins Funeral Service
Ms. Marianne S. Miller
Mrs. Regina Mingo (RIP)
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Moriarty
Mr. Terrence Mulligan
Ms. Elizabeth Mulvey Nuss
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas W. Murray
Ms. Helen Newman
John Nolan Charitable Fund 

of the St. Louis Community 
Foundation

O. J. Laughlin Plumbing, Inc.
Mr. Kevin P. O’Hagan
Rev. Joseph O’Meara
Orangetown Podiatry, PC
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy H. O’Regan
Mr. & Mrs. Victor Piacentile
Ms. Kathleen F. Pollina
Ms. Carmen Quesada
Mr. Stanley Reese
Mr. Jeremiah Rice
Ms. Terrence Rice
Ridgewood Savings Bank
Mr. Gregory F. Rinn
Mr. & Mrs. Walter Robinson
Mr. Thomas M. Ryan
Mr. James L. Salerno
Mrs. Elizabeth Sarsfield Kidder
Mr. John Scarpone

Mr. & Mrs. Rick Schaan
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Schuller
Ms. Catherine Shaw
Sisters of Charity Housing 

Development Corp.
Sisters of Charity of Saint 

Elizabeth
Dominican Sisters in Committed 

Collaboration
Ms. Marie Sorenson
Ms. Joan B. Spiller
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Steinberger
Sterling Classic, Inc.
Mr. Mark Taylor
The Blackbaud Giving Fund
Mr. John H. Tietjen
Mr. Roger Trahan
Werner Construction, Co.
Mr. Robert Williamson
Mr. Kenneth T. Zemsky
Mr. & Mrs. John B. Zurell

ST. AGNES CIRCLE 
$250 up to $999

Dr. Mary Beth & Mr. Edward 
Morrissey

Ms. A. Joan Aiello
Albertus Magnus High School
Ms. Marianne Andreach
Aquinas Painting Contractors Inc.
Arcari & Iovino Architects, PC
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Aubin
Mr. William Baldes
Ms. Patricia Barrett
Ms. Ann Bartley
Beckerle Lumber Supply Co., Inc.
The Benevity Community  

Impact Fund
Ms. Amy Berra
Ms. Loretta Bierer
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Billings
Mr. & Mrs. Robert G. Bischof
Ms. Linda A. Bourke
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Bowen
Mrs. Mary Boylan
Mr. Robert K. Boyle
Mr. Anthony Bracciante
Mr. & Mrs. Ed Brennan
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Breslin
Ms. Marge Brinn

Gifts listed here were made between January 1, 2023 and December 31, 2023.
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Ms. Ellen J. Brown
Mrs. Josephine Brown
Ms. Patricia D. Browne
Ms. Pamela Budny
Ms. Alice R. Buedden
Ms. Jane Burch
Mrs. Rosemarie A. Byrnes
Ms. Colleen Calhoun
Ms. April E. Cameron
Mr. Anthony V. Camilli
Mr. Leonard V. Canino
Mrs. Josephine Capone
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Cappadona
Ms. Fran Cardaci
Ms. Marianne Carideo
Mrs. Marie C. Cartwright
Carvel Corporation
Catholic Daughters of the 

Americas, Piermont, NY
Ms. Anna Celenza
Celtic Sheet Metal, Inc.
Ms. Margo E. Chapman
Mr. & Mrs. Chet Chorzempa
Mr. Raymond J. Cisneros
Community Foundation of 

Greater Richmond
Dr. & Mrs. David Coppola
Mr. & Mrs. Carlo Costanzo
Mr. Stephen Cotter
Ms. Dorothy Cox
Mr. & Mrs. Francis J. Crosby
Ms. Angela Cuccinello
Mr. & Mrs. Hugh Cunningham
Miss Joanne Cunningham
Mr. Timothy Cunningham
Dr. William Curatolo
D&G Electrical Supply
Mr. & Mrs. David D’Agostino
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph P. Daugherty
Mr. Robert M. Davenport
Ms. Carole Davide
Mr. Michael P. Davidson
Ms. Christina DeBlock
Mr. Jerome DeClue
Mr. James Delaney
Ms. Michelle L. Delavega
Mr. & Mrs. John F. Dempsey
Mr. Andrew DeNatale
Dr. Mike T. DeStefano
Ms. Jean Deutschle
Ms. Beatrice Dionisio
Mr. Nicholas R. DonAngelo
Mrs. Mary Donohue O’Connor
Brother John Dunning

Mrs. Minette Duran
Ms. Karen Ellis
Dr. Mary Anne Evangelist
Ms. Joan Fabio
Mr. Timothy Fagan
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas J. Fahey, III
Ms. Lynn R. Falcone
Ms. Mary Ann Faraguna
Mr. Eric Farquharson
Ms. Cecilia M. Faulks
Mrs. Kathleen M. Feddor
Ms. Margaret C. Feerick
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Fella
Ms. Maureen Fischbach
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Fitzgerald, Jr.
Ms. Margaret A. Flood
Mr. James E. Flynn
Mr. Richard Frazita
Fred Alger Management, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Ron Freund
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Frier
Mr. Richard A. Frusciante, Jr.
Mr. Denny Furdek
Ms. Frances Fuselli
G&B Auto Body, Inc.
Ms. Judith A. Galgano
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher F. 

Gallagher
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas K. Galligan
Ms. Catherine Geoghegan
Mr. Guy G. Giuffre
Mr. & Mrs. Alexander J. 

Glenbocki
Ms. Christine Good
Mrs. Mary T. Goodwin
Mr. Robert J. Gowen
Ms. Maria Graf
Mr. & Mrs. Philip E. Guillemette
Brother Michael Harlan
Ms. Carol Harrington
Mr. Geoffrey Heekin
Mr. & Mrs. Michael L. Hevesy
Mrs. Ann Hickey
Mr. & Mrs. Brian P. Hickey
Ms. Christine Hinspeter
Ms. Roberta Hitchcock
Mr. George S. Hodges
Holy Rosary School,  

Monroe City, MO
Mrs. Christine Horan
Ms. Joanne P. Horan
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Howell
Mr. James Hoyt
Mr. & Mrs. Richard F. Huelsmann

Mr. William Hunt
Ms. Susan Inman
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Iozzo
Mr. Matthew Janeczko
Joseph W. Sorce Funeral Home, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Joy
Mr. & Mrs. Saiby E. Kakkanatt
Mr. James S. Kalmer
Ms. Diane J. Kaminski
Rev. Joseph E. Kane
Ms. Maria Kassab
Ms. Tung Cha Kastner
Mrs. Virginia Keen
Mr. & Mrs. Shawn P. Kelly
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas M. Kelly
Kenneth Hiep, Inc.
Mr. John Kenny & Ms. Mary Beth 

Hogan
Ms. Mary T. Kenny
Ms. Bridget Kiene
Mr. Thomas Kitz
Mrs. Catherine Koch
Mrs. Marge Lane
Mr. Greg M. Lang, CPA
Ms. Mary J. Langdon
Ms. Colleen Laughlin
Mr. & Mrs. James Lawler
Mr. Toi V. Le
Mr. Richard Lebron
Ms. Christine Lennon
Miss Sheila D. Leonard
Lia Toyota of Rockland
Mr. & Mrs. Michael E. Logan
Mrs. Ann Longobardi
Ms. Irene Macones
Mr. John J. Manna, Jr.
Ms. Kathleen Marcato
Mr. Vincent L. Marino
Mrs. Anna M. Markert
Ms. Paula A. Matheson
Ms. Christina Mauceri
Mr. Daniel Maydwell
Brother John D. McCarthy
Ms. Donna McCormack
Mrs. Eileen L. McEntegart
Mr. & Mrs. Jack T. McGirl
Mr. & Mrs. John McGovern
Mr. Michael C. McGrath
Ms. Pat McIlveen
McLaughlin & Associates
Mr. Patrick McLaughlin
Mr. & Mrs. Chris McSherry
Ms. Therese McSherry
Ms. Nancy Metz

Mr. Christopher G. Miller
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Moore
Ms. Marianne Morelli
Morgan Stanley Smith Barney
Mr. Paul V. Morris
Ms. Renee Morrisette
Mr. James Moylan
Mrs. Dorothy Mulhern
Mr. Michael Murphy
N.A.S. Security Systems
Ms. Deborah Noack
Mr. & Mrs. John Nolan
Ms. Kathleen Nolan
Mr. Ed Noonan
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey M. Noonan
O’Brien Associates, Inc.
Mr. James O’Connor
Ms. Margaret E. O’Farrell
Mrs. Thomas J. Olson
Mr. & Mrs. Gene Olsson
One to One Learning
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. O’Neill
Orangeburg Town Supervisor’s 

Office
Ms. Mary O’Rourke
Ms. Judy O’Toole
Ms. Judy A. O’Toole
Mr. Paul C. Painter & Ms. 

Cathleen Flood
Mr. Alexander Palios
Deacon Robert Pang
Mr. Bernard Peloquin
Ms. Joan Pendergast
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Pernice
Mr. Philip Pietro, Jr.
Ms. Theodora Pomianowska
Ms. Gloria Porco
Ms. Theresa D. Powers
Mr. & Mrs. James E. Quail
Mrs. Barbara Queenan
Major Alice Quiroz
Mr. Bob Rapport
Mrs. Joan Marie Reilly
Ms. Patricia Reuter Andrews
Mr. & Mrs. Gil Rieser
Rockland Hyundai
Mr. Peter Rogers
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Roth
Ms. Joanne Ruiz
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis G. Ruppel
Mrs. Patricia Saich
Ms. Constance V. Santini
Rev. Joseph Scardella
Mr. Franz Schneider
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Ms. Gretel M. Schneider
Ms. Deborah A. Sexton, LCSW
Mrs. Jacqueline Shea
Mr. Jim Shea
Mr. Francis Sheridan
Mr. Stephen Sheridan
Sisters of Charity, New York
Mr. & Mrs. Francis Skuse
Mr. Michael E. Smith
Southwest Florida Community 

Foundation, Inc.
Mr. Wardean D. Squire
Mrs. Joanne Starkins
Mr. Marc Stormes
Mr. & Mrs. James J. Strutt
Mr. & Mrs. Richard J. Stypula
Mr. Peter Suleski
Mr. Robert Symonds
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Talir
Ms. Veronica M. Tierney Hornby
Mr. & Mrs. Denis Tighe
Mr. William J. Tobias
Ms. Jacqueline N. Turner
United Way of Rockland County
Ms. Evelyn Valentino
Ms. Marianne Van Alstyne
Mrs. Julie Virga
Mr. Eugene F. Von Achen, Sr.
Mrs. Joan Wagers
Ms. Patricia K. Walsh
Mr. & Mrs. William Werner
Ms. Kathleen Whelan
Dr. Robert J. Wicks
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Wilke
Mr. Edward C. Wilkie
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene Winters
Mrs. Ann Wronski
Ms. Patricia Young
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Zampolin
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Zapf
Mr. Werner J. Zumbrunn

ALBERT THE GREAT CIRCLE

$100 up to $249

Mr. Charles R. Adams, III
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Alberigo
Ms. Maryellen Amendola
Ms. Virginia Anderson
Mr. Olle Andersson
Mr. David Applebaum
Ms. Eleanor S. Applewhaite
Mr. Eugene Armeno
Ms. Joann Armistead
Mrs. Mary E. Armstrong
Mrs. Peggy Ayers Hayes
Mrs. Mary Bailey
Mr. Frank Balas

Ms. Dorothy Barat
Grace M. Barnett, O.C.D.S.
Mr. Robert Barney
Ms. Irene Barrett
Ms. Doris Barry
Ms. Marianne K. Bartin
Mr. Richard L. Baum
Ms. Joanne Bazala
Mr. Frederic Begendorf
Ms. Donna Beger
Mr. Joseph H. Bell
Ms. Julie Bemer
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Berberich
Ms. Alicia Bergin
Mr. Matthew Berry
Mr. John S. Bettencourt
Ms. Betty Betz
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Bixby
Ms. Pauline E. Blake
Ms. Jolan Bloss
Ms. Dorrene Bludgus
Ms. Dolores Bobersky
Ms. Mary A. Bobersky
Ms. Suzanne Boeckelmann
Ms. Patricia Bohan
Ms. Agnes Boland
Mr. Clifton L. Bollong
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph J. Borda
Mrs. Mary A. Bostick
Ms. Christine Bourget
Ms. Anne Bove
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Bowman
Ms. Beatrice Boylan
Mr. Brendan Boylan
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Boylan
Ms. Mary Grace Boylan
Mr. Patrick Boylan
Mr. & Mrs. Lee Brennan
Mr. Patrick J. Brennan
Mr. Terrence L. Brennan
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Brennan
Mr. & Mrs. Vincent F. Brennan
Ms. Louise A. Brescia
Mrs. Eileen Breslin
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Bricker
Mr. & Mrs. James J. Brinkmann
Mr. & Mrs. Bart Brown
Rev. Dr. Frederic H. Brown
Mr. Jerome Brown
Ms. Linda Brown
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph W. Brown
Mrs. Marilyn Buck Timberger
Mrs. Angie Buffa
Mrs. Bernadette Burkert
Mr. Joe P. Buschmann
Ms. Margaret Bush
Mr. Thomas Butler
Ms. Mary Byrne
Mr. & Mrs. William Cain

Ms. Fran J. Calamera
Ms. Heather Cameron
Mr. Hugh J. Campbell
Mr. Graziano Canini
Mr. James P. Caputo
Mrs. Colleen Carolan
Ms. Stephanie Carpentieri
Ms. Ann Carroll
Mrs. Barbara A. Carroll
Ms. Kathleen Carroll
Ms. Lauren R. Carroll
Ms. Madeline Carroll
Ms. Mary Casey
Mrs. Cornelia F. Catera
Catholic Daughters of the 

Americas, Brewster, NY
Catholic Daughters of the 

Americas, West Nyack, NY
Mr. & Mrs. Richard W. Caunitz
Ms. Jacqueline J. Cayo
Sr. Mary Jude Chamberlain, OP
Ms. Margaret E. Chapman
Citizens Charitable Foundation
CMEI, LLC
Ms. Joanne Coco
Mr. Frank J. Cocuzza
Mr. Martin E. Coffey
Ms. Sarah M. Colgan
Mrs. Barbara A. Colon
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Colucci
Dr. Margaret Connelly
Mr. James P. Conroy
Mr. & Mrs. William J. Cooney, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Richard A. Cordova
Coreworks, PA
Ms. Frances M. Correia
Ms. Lillian Costantino
Mr. Michael G. Costanzo
Mr. Dennis Coughlin
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Courtney
Mr. & Mrs. John Cowan
Mrs. Helen Cox Nadel
Ms. Eileen Coyle
Ms. Jane I. Coyle
Mr. William Crump
Culhanes Air Conditioning & 

Refrigeration, Inc.
Ms. Christine Cummings
Ms. Ellizabeth Cunney
Ms. Kerri Cunney
Sean & Helen Cunney
Ms. Carolyn Cunningham
Mr. Kevin N. Curley
Mr. Robert E. Curley
Mr. Michael V. Curran
Mr. & Mrs. Denis J. Curtin
Ms. Maureen Curtin
Ms. Joan Cusack McGuirk
Ms. Patricia Dalisera

Mr. Richard C. Dallavalle
Ms. Margaret M. Dalton
Mr. John Daly
Sr. Patricia Daly
Mr. Louis D’Amico
Ms. Kathleen D’Amore
Mr. John M. Danish
Ms. Janet De Flora
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Dempsey
Mr. Richard Devenezia
Ms. Dorothy Devery
Mr. & Mrs. James Devlin
Ms. Grace Didizian
Mr. Todd DiGeronimo
Mr. Anthony DiMarino
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel J. Distasio, Jr.
Mr. Michael S. Doddy
Mr. & Mrs. John Dolan
Mr. & Mrs. John P. Dolan
Mr. Bruce Donahue
Mr. Stephen V. Donohue
Ms. Laura Donovan
Ms. Janet Douglas
Mr. John P. Dowling
Mr. Gerard J. Downey
Ms. Rosemary D. Doyle Graham
Ms. Dora Duffy
Ms. Lucy Duffy
Ms. Carole Dugan
Ms. Diane Dunne
Ms. Rose Dyson
Mr. & Mrs. William Eagan
Mr. Patrick Early
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Edwards
Mr. Aaron Eisenberg
Ms. Barbara Englert
Ms. Joan Entenman
Ms. Christine G. Erensen
Mr. Joseph V. Errico
Mr. Ed Evans
Ms. Victoria Ezra
Mr. & Mrs. William Fahey
Ms. Debbie Fahlman
Ms. Margaret E. Falloon
Ms. Elizabeth Fantagone
Mrs. Doris Farley
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis P. Farrell
Mr. John C. Federhofer
Mr. John Fella
Mr. David Fenner
Mrs. Mary M. Fenton
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony J. Ferrara
Mr. Carl Ferraro
Ms. Kathryn Ferreira
Mrs. Carol Finn
Mrs. Arlene J. Fisher
Ms. Teresa Fitzpatrick
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence J. Fleming
Mr. & Mrs. Robert G. Flieger
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Ms. Patricia Flynn
Ms. Theresa H. Foiles
Ms. Ellen M. Foley
Mr. Michael O. Foley
Mr. Robert Fortsch
Mrs. Mary Lou Francher
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Fraraccio
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis P. 

Frauenhoffer
Miss Janet Fream
Ms. Leslie H. Friedman
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Fritts
Ms. Patricia M. Fuller
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Fumagalli
Ms. Betty A. Furman
Ms. Judy L. Gabriel
Mr. David L. Gahlinger
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Galligan
Ms. Patricia Gallo
Dr. & Mrs. Robert J. Gallo
Ms. Karen Gardner
Mr. John J. Gaynard
Mr. & Mrs. Marty Gazzani
Mr. Robert F. Gdovin
Mr. Michael A. Gee
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Geremino
Mr. & Mrs. Felix J. Germino
Ms. Joan Gervatoski
Mrs. Kathryn E. Giglio
Mr. & Mrs. William J. Gilberg
Mr. Rust Gilbert
Ms. Kathleen A. Gilligan
Ms. Zaya Givargidze
Miss Theresa P. Gizzi
Ms. Nancy Godlewski
Mr. & Mrs. Victor C. Gonnella
Ms. Amelia Gonstal
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph W. Grabe
Mrs. Edith Graham Grandy
Ms. Stephanie R. Gregory
Ms. Shawna C. Griffin
Ms. Bridget Griffin Amiel
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Grinnell
Mr. Robert Guillo
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur Gunther, III
Mr. Norman J. Hacker
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Hakala
Mr. Matthew Hall
Mr. Daniel Hallett
Ms. Beatrice Hallinan
Deacon & Mrs. Eugene R. 

Hamilton
Ms. Mary Anne Hammer
Mr. Charles H. Harrington, Jr.

Ms. Lucy Harris
Ms. Anne M. Hass
Ms. Maureen Hatch
Ms. Margaret Hayes
Mrs. Eileen Healy Finn
Ms. Barbara Heaney
Mr. Thomas Heckel
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Heim
Mr. & Mrs. Theodore A. Heim
Mr. John Henke
Mr. James G. Henry
Mr. & Mrs. Leo Hertling
Ms. Mary Ethel Heskestad
Mr. & Mrs. David C. Hill
Mr. Tim J. Hocker
Ms. Joan Hoerr Fox
Mr. Terry A. Hoffman
Mr. John Hogan
Mrs. Margaret Hopkins
Ms. Jane C. Horan
Mrs. Kathleen Hornberger
Mr. Edward K. Howard
Mr. Benjamin Huger
Mr. & Mrs. William P. Hughes
Ms. Diane S. Humphrey
Ms. Patricia Iafrate
Mr. Nicholas Imhoff
Mrs. Nancy Iredale
Mr. & Mrs. John Izzo
Ms. Joan Jacques
Mr. William Jansen
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Jenket
Ms. Robin A. Jensen
Mr. Jim Jirousek
John Paulding Engine Company
Mr. James Johnson
Rev. Msgr. Robert Jovanovic
Mr. John A. Kaiser
Mr. & Mrs. Warren Kaufman
Ms. Janet M. Kavanagh
Mr. Michael Keating
Mr. Anthony J. Keck
Sr. Clare Kelleher
Ms. Carrol Kelly
Mr. Leo Kennedy
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth J. Kiernan
Ms. Loretta P. Kiernan
Ms. Marguerite Kitz
Ms. Francine M. Klein
Dr. William Klein
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy J. Komada
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Korin
Mr. Dennis Kwan
Ms. Joan P. Lagan

Mr. & Mrs. Isaac L. Lago
Ms. Mary Ann Lambert
Mrs. Joan B. Lanzano
Ms. Leslie Lanzieri
Ms. Maureen Lappetito
Mr. Richard V. Lata
Mr. Ronald H. Laurentius
Ms. Mary E. Layton
Ms. Catherine M. Lenihan
Ms. Mary L. Leonard
Ms. Marianna A. Levasseur
Rev. Leo T. Lewis
Ms. Aileen Ligotti
Ms. Gerrie D. Lioi
Ms. Mary L. Liotta
Mr. & Mrs. Phillip N. Loncar
Mr. Thomas P. Loo
Mr. & Mrs. William Lovejoy
Mr. John B. Luby
Ms. Rosemary Lundberg
Mr. & Mrs. William K. 

MacDonald, III
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas P. Maguire
Rev. Leo J. Maletz
Mr. & Mrs. Attilio Mandara
Miss Ruth J. Mannhaupt
Mr. Kenneth Marco
Ms. Margaret Mariani
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony G. Markert
Mrs. Joan H. Martin
Mr. & Mrs. Leroy Martin
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Martin
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Martini
Dr. & Mrs. Stephen Masiar
Mr. & Mrs. Salvatore Mastropolo
Mr. Stephen L. Matt
Ms. Margaret M. McCabe
Ms. Linda McDermott
Mr. Anthony M. McDonald
Ms. Theresa McDonnell
Dr. Arthur R. McFadden
Mr. Bernard P. McGarry
Ms. Kathryn McGowan
Mr. Daniel McGrath
Ms. Denise McIntee
Ms. Susan McKee
Ms. Simone McKenna
Ms. Ellen McKeon Davis
Ms. Mary McKillop
Mr. & Mrs. Edward McLaughlin
Ms. Kerri Mcleod
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence McLoughlin
Mrs. Marge McLoughlin
Ms. Sharon McLoughlin Peloso

Ms. Mary C. McManus
Mr. & Mrs. Robert M. McNeil
Dr. Kathleen McNeila
Mrs. Eileen McSherry
Ms. Diane Meenagh
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Menger
Mr. James E. Merna
Ms. Donna Mertz
Ms. Jeanne Meyer Bersett
Mr. James D. Mikes
Mrs. Maryann Miller
Mr. & Mrs. William Milligan
Mr. & Mrs. Clint Moebes
Mr. Raul A. Morales
Mrs. Madeline Moran Curry
Ms. Maureen Morina
Ms. Julia Mormando
Mr. & Mrs. Salvatore Morra
Ms. Barry Morris
Ms. Patricia Morris Gonzales
Mr. Peter Morrissey
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Muldoon
Mr. Mark Mulhern
Mr. & Mrs. John Mullane
Mr. & Mrs. Michael T. Mullin
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Mullins
Ms. Anne Murphy
Ms. Patricia Murphy
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Murphy
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph P. Murray
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Muth
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Myron
Mr. Kevin Naughten
Ms. Patricia Naughton
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph G. Nealon
Ms. Mary Nedelka
Ms. Dorothy Nemeth
Mr. Larry Nicely
Mr. Charles Niziol
Mr. Donald Nociolo
Ms. Anne Theresa Nolan
Mr. Joseph P. Nolan
Mr. Frank Noonan
Ms. Mary S. Norman
Ms. Donna M. Nugent
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Nusspickel
Mr. David P. Oberbrockling
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick F. O’Boyle
Ms. Annmarie O’Brien
Ms. Carol O’Brien
Mr. James O’Brien
Ms. Joan O’Brien
Mr. & Mrs. John O’Brien
Mr. Thomas E. O’Brien
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Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. O’Brien
Miss Laura M. Ochsenfeld
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis O’Connell
Mr. Dennis O’Connor
Mr. Timothy O’Connor
Ms. Elizabeth O’Donnell
Mrs. Maureen L. O’Donnell
Ms. Marianne O’Dowd
Ms. Elizabeth O’Hagan
Mr. Paul Olkowski
Mrs. Stephanie Olsen
Ms. Marjorie Olson
Ms. Mary Ellen Olufsen
Ms. Jeanne O’Neill
Mr. John O’Neill
Ms. Katherine O’Neill
Mrs. Patricia A. O’Neill
Mr. & Mrs. George S. Ontko
Mr. Paul A. Openhym
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew P. Orf
Rev. James B. O’Shea
Ms. Marianne O’Shea
Mrs. Ellen O’Sullivan
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Pagano
Mrs. Donna Palliser Moramarco
Mr. William Palliser
Mr. & Mrs. Morgan L. Pape
Mrs. Mary Paprocki
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Parson
Mr. Joseph Passalacqua
Mr. David Patritti
Ms. Margaret Peltz
Mrs. Mary Perrine
Mr. & Mrs. Pasquale Perrone
Mrs. Ann Persichetti
Ms. Helen Peterman
Ms. Jennifer Peterson
Mrs. Dieter Pfisterer
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Piren Tesori
Mr. Edward J. Poliandro
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Poppo
Mr. Will Potterveld
Mr. Robert Pouliot
Ms. Regina Powers
Mr. Salvatore Puccio
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony A. Pugliese
Mrs. Rosemarie Quigley
Ms. Alice Ra
Mr. & Mrs. Ray Rask
Mr. & Mrs. Robert S. Raspallo
Mrs. Mary Reekie Hieber
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Reenock
Mr. Gerard M. Reilly
Mr. Kevin Reilly
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Reilly
Mr. John P. Reitter
Ms. Lillian L. Rocha
Mr. Joseph H. Rocklage
Ms. Roxanne R. Rodriguez
Mr. Salvatore Rongo

Ms. Myra S. Rosskopf Wolfe
Mr. & Mrs. Martin Rothermich
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Rothermich
Mr. Paul Rowley
Mrs. Frances Russo
Mr. & Mrs. Nicholas Russo
Mr. & Mrs. Barry Ryan
Ms. Kerri A. Ryan
Ms. Patricia A. Ryan
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. Ryan
Mrs. George Rybicki
Mrs. Patricia Sacco
Messrs. Brian and Michael 

Salvatore
Mr. Gerald Sands
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony G. Santora
Mrs. Patricia Santos
Ms. Maureen Scanlon
Mr. & Mrs. John Schafers
Mr. & Mrs. Jack Scharf
Ms. Monica Schneider
Ms. Patricia A. Schneider
Mrs. Eileen Schofield 

Herbertson
Mrs. Alice Schott
Ms. Mary E. Schraeder
Ms. Catherine F. Schuster
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas A. 

Schweitzer
Dr. Salvatore Sclafani
Miss Henrietta M. Scully
Ms. Rita Sebastian
Mr. Peter Sedlarcik
Mrs. Sharon A. Seesholtz
Mr. Gary Seifert
Ms. Donna Serna
Mr. Jerome B. Sexton
Mr. Arthur Sheridan
Mr. & Mrs. Gino Silvestri
Mr. Thomas D. Simmons
Mrs. Frances M. Sinon
Ms. Joan S. Skurnowicz
Mr. Michael Slattery
Ms. Patricia M. Solicito
Mr. Robert Sorbanelli
Ms. Barbara Soukas
Mr. Joseph F. Spaniol, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. David Spar
Mrs. Maria Spaziani
Mrs. Veronica B. Speckman
Ms. Joanne Spellane
Mr. Richard Stakofsky
Ms. Anne T. Stephenson
Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. Stercula
Ms. Edna Z. Stern
Ms. Linda B. Stevens
Mr. George F. Stimak
Ms. Maureen Stoker
Mrs. Joan Storey
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Straining

Mr. Richard J. Sullivan, Jr.
Mr. Francis F. Sweeney
Ms. Susan Swiatek
Mr. John M. Takenaka
Mr. Kevin Talbot
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Tavares
Mrs. Eileen Taylor
Mrs. Mary Taylor
Mr. & Mrs. Martin Tiernan
Ms. Sarah Tirado
Ms. Ruth Tobin
Mr. & Mrs. Roman E. Torres
Mr. John Tracy
Mr. & Mrs. John Tracy
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Tracy
Ms. Anne Trainor Coyne
Ms. Josephine Traynor
Ms. Gwen C. Tresch
Ms. Patricia A. Trujillo
Ms. Joanne Tubito
Mr. Edward Tully
Ms. Joan Tully
Ms. Marie Turbe
Ms. Ann Ukockis
Ms. Margaret Underwood
Mr. Lawrence A. Urban
Ms. Alice Van Cott
Ms. Barbara Vano
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Veeck
Mr. & Mrs. Lester Ventimiglia
Ms. Ann Verrier
Ms. Jo Ann Verrier
Ms. Joan Vietor Glassman
Ms. Colleen Vogel
Mr. Paul Vogt
Mr. William Waddell
Mr. Dennis J. Walsh
Most Rev. Gerald T. Walsh
Ms. Margaret M. Walsh
Mrs. Ester Waltz
Mr. Alan Wang
Ms. Mary E. Waugh Wescott
Ms. Elizabeth White
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn Whiteside
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Whitlock
Mr. John Wick
Mr. Darin Wiechmann
Mr. & Mrs. Charles E. Wiswall
Mrs. Janet A. Woerther
Mrs. Riva E. Wolff
Ms. Ursula B. Woolley
Mr. Martin Wortendyke
Mr. Samuel Wright, Jr.
Ms. Nicole Xavier
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Zacher
Mrs. Margaret Zeller
Mses. Susan Zimmer and Regina 

Cicchetti
Mr. James Zumpano

FRIENDS CIRCLE

$25 up to $99

Mrs. Pauline Abel
Ms. Theresa A. Aberle
Ms. Margaret Adamec
Ms. Susan C. Adamowicz
Mr. & Mrs. Charles J. Akalski, Jr.
Mr. Matthew T. Albright
Mrs. Charlotte Alexis
Mr. Mario Altomare
Mr. Michael Amabile
Ms. Rosemary Amabile
Ms. Rosemary Ambrey
Ms. Katherine M. Andersen
Anonymous
Ms. Evelyn Arico
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Ascolese
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Assicurato
Ms. Madonna Atwood
Mrs. Constance Austin
Mr. Joseph J. Austin
Ms. Mary A. Back
Mr. Antonino Badalamenti
Mrs. Rose M. Bailey
Rev. Richard Baker
Ms. Claudia Balestra
Ms. Helen Banders Anderson
Ms. Anne Barbano
Ms. Ann M. Barnett
Ms. Helen Barrett
Mr. Gerald Bartnett
Mr. Walter C. Barton
Mrs. Karen L. Baryshyan
Mr. & Mrs. William A. Battistini
Mrs. Angela Bauco
Ms. Eileen Beard
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey R. Beaudette
Ms. Theresa M. Beck
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas K. Beck
Ms. Michelle Becker
Ms. Judi Beckerle
Ms. Patricia Begley
Mr. Walter V. Behrman, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Alexis Bell
Mr. Andrew L. Bemish
Mr. & Mrs. Charles F. Benante
Mr. Jay G. Bender
Ms. Victoria Benedetto
Ms. Clare Bennett
Mr. & Mrs. William F. Bennett
Ms. Maureen Benoit
Mr. Robert J. Benson
Ms. Claire Bergeron
Mr. William J. Bergin
Berry Burners of Nyack, Inc.
Mr. Robert Bertin
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Betczynski
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Bianco
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Ms. Patricia Biancolli
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick G. Bira
Ms. Virginia Bischof
Mr. John T. Blake
Mr. Roger Blanchard
Ms. Pamela L. Blawie
Mr. Brian Bock
Mr. Tom Bookstaver
Mr. & Mrs. Nicholas F. Bosico
Mr. Robby Boudreaux
Mr. Tom Bousquet
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony F. Bova
Mr. Robert L. Bowlin
Ms. Patty Boyer Kitchin
Mr. Walter Breen
Mr. Hubert Brennan, Jr.
Ms. Kim Brice
Mr. Paul H. Brigham
Ms. Mary A. Bright Saal
Mr. Donald P. Brisson
Sr. Patricia Brito
Mr. & Mrs. James R. Brown
Ms. Julie Brown
Mr. Victor Brown
Ms. Gloria Bruzzano
Ms. Sheila K. Buckley
Mrs. Margaret Buckley Vormittag
Mr. Frank Buhler
Ms. Kathleen A. Bunyar
Mr. Larry Z. Burdoin
Ms. Barbara Burke
Mr. Jim Burke
Mrs. Virginia Burke
Ms. Patricia Burns
Ms. Cheryl A. Burton
Ms. Joan Butler Winslow
Mr. John J. Byrne
Ms. Mary A. Byrnes
Ms. Debbie Caccamo
Mrs. Ann Cahill
Deacon Michael Calafiore
Mr. & Mrs. Lino Caldera
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel A. Caligiuri
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Callinan
Ms. Annamarie Camella Reilly
Ms. Amy Cameron
Mr. Dan Cameron
Mr. Rich L. Cammarata
Ms. Joanne Campbell
Mr. & Mrs. Peter B. Campstrom
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher 

Capezzuto, Jr.
Mr. William Caples
Ms. Jane Cappelli

Mr. Joseph Carella
Mr. & Mrs. James Carmody
Ms. Ann L. Carney
Mr. Peter Carolan
Mr. John J. Carr
Mr. John V. Carrino
Ms. Jeanne P. Carroll
Ms. Mary E. Carroll
Mr. Raymond Carroll
Ms. Nicolette Cartaya
Ms. Mirta E. Cartee
Ms. Jacqueline Casey
Mrs. Judith A. Casey
Ms. Roseann E. Casey
Mrs. Mary A. Caskey
Ms. Sarah B. Cass
Mr. Joe Castello
Ms. Susan Castillo
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Caterino
Ms. Laura R. Cearnal
Ms. Rosemary Cenicola
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory F. Cennamo
Mr. Ronald Chanda
Ms. Carrie Cheung
Mr. Paul M. Chey
Mr. & Mrs. Vincent Civitillo
Ms. Maryalyce Clancy
Ms. Ellen Clark
Mr. James F. Clarke
Ms. Therese Clavet
Ms. Barbara Cohen
Ms. Maria L. Colavito
Ms. Mary Coleman
Ms. Denise A. Collins
Ms. Maureen O. Collins
Ms. Janelle Colosimo
Mrs. Margaret Concannon
Ms. Hope Condit
Mr. Joseph P. Connor
Mrs. Diane Conroy
Mr. & Mrs. James Conroy
Ms. Carol Conti
Mr. Thomas J. Cooney
Mr. John P. Corban
Ms. Caryn Corcoran
Ms. Lesta Cordil
Mr. Michael A. Cornman
Mr. Joseph F. Correa
Ms. Colleen Cosgrove
Mr. Joseph P. Costantino, Jr.
Ms. Michelle Costello
Mrs. Joan M. Cox
Ms. Dorothy Coyle
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Coyle

Mr. Anthony Cracchiolo
Ms. Kathleen Crann
Ms. Margaret Cravello
Ms. Sophie Crawford Rosso
Mr. & Mrs. William J. Creamer
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph Crino
Mrs. Janet Crisp
Ms. Mary T. Croston
Mrs. Mary A. Cucchiaro
Ms. Ellen T. Cunney
Ms. Regina Cuomo
Ms. Patricia Curley DeSantis
Ms. Anne Curran
Mrs. Catherine Curran
Ms. Gina M. Curran
Mr. John J. Cusumano
D & B Realty, Inc.
Mrs. Ann L. Daley
Mr. Patrick Dalton
Mr. & Mrs. Robert C. Daly, Jr.
Mr. Gerald C. D’Andrea
Mr. Salvatore Dassaro
Ms. Lynda Davidson
Mr. & Mrs. Edward T. Davis, Jr.
Mr. Dimas De Jesus
Mrs. Mary Deane
Mr. Patrick K. DeCarlo
Mr. Joseph DeChristofaro
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew Decoursey
Mr. Frank DeGeorge
Mr. & Mrs. Hugh Delargy
Mrs. Margaret Delargy
Dr. & Mrs. Frank P. DeLeone
Mr. Juan Delgado Soto
Ms. Carmela Deluca
Mr. Christopher DeLuzio
Ms. Johanna DeMaria
Ms. Jenna Denman
Mr. Robert DePellegrini
Mr. James T. Derwin
Mr. Angelo Devito
Mrs. James E. Devitt
Mr. Daniel Devlin
Ms. Lori Di Martino
Ms. Luanne Diamond
Ms. Constance Dillon
Mrs. Lucy DiMauro
Mr. Donald T. Dinaro
Mrs. Mary Dinneen
Ms. Debbie Divorl
Mr. Gene Dodaro
Mr. Donald R. Doebber
Ms. Andrea Dolce Singer
Ms. Kathleen M. Donaghy

Ms. Juanita A. Donatti
Ms. Adrienne M. Donnelly
Ms. Carol Donnelly
Mrs. Mary Donohue
Mrs. Carol Doran
Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. Dougherty
Ms. Maire K. Doyle
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Doyle
Mr. & Mrs. George Drew Evans
Mr. Alfred W. Drumm
Ms. Mary Ann Dryden
Mrs. Raymond Dudek
Mr. Joseph R. Duggan
Dr. Anacleta C. Dumlao
Ms. Veronica Dunlavey Doherty
Mrs. Margaret J. Dunleavy
Mr. & Mrs. John G. Dunne
Ms. Karen S. Durda
Ms. Carol M. Dybo
Ms. Kathleen Eaton
Mr. Thomas J. Eaton
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Eilerman
Mr. Edward J. Eivers
Mr. Thomas Elsroth
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Emeigh
Mr. Kyle Emkes
Mr. Robert Fabriano
Sr. Mariane Fahlman
Mr. Roger T. Falloon
Mr. & Mrs. Gerard Farley
Ms. Michela Farrauto
Mr. & Mrs. Pete Farrell
Mr. Raymond J. Farrell, Jr.
Ms. Rita L. Farrell
Ms. Catherine Faughey 

Raymond
Ms. Felicia Favorito
Ms. Joan Favre
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene F. Fedigan
Ms. Alice Feely
Mr. James J. Felice
Ms. Elizabeth Fella
Mr. Thomas Fella
Mr. Joseph Ferrandina
Ms. Rita Ferrari
Ms. Arlene Ferraro
Mrs. Jean Ferreira
Ms. Paula Ferzola
Mr. & Mrs. James Feuerbach
Ms. Mary Ann Filardi
Ms. Bonnie Finnegan
Mr. & Mrs. Edward J. Finnigan
Mr. George Fischer
Mr. & Mrs. William R. Fischer

PLEASE NOTE:
In spite of the Communications and Mission Advancement staff ’s extensive efforts to avoid errors and omissions in this year’s honor 
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Ms. Margaret T. Fitzgerald
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Fitzsimmons
Mr. John L. Flanagan
Ms. Margaret A. Flanagan
Ms. Joann Fleming Reber
Ms. Anne Marie Flood
Ms. Brenda Flores
Mrs. Lucy Flores Wright
Mr. Joseph Flynn
Ms. Maureen Flynn
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Flynn
Ms. Sandra Foley
Mrs. Theresa Foran
Mr. & Mrs. Scott S. Forys
Franciscan Sisters of Peace
Ms. Haley Franco
Mr. & Mrs. Grant Franjione
Mrs. Dianne Frankson
Mrs. Clara Franz
Mr. & Mrs. Richard P. Freccia
Ms. Danielle Freeman
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph B. Freiland
Freitag Machine Shop
Mrs. Margaret Fuller
Ms. Pauline Gaffney
Dr. Richard Gallo
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Gannon
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Garvey
Mr. & Mrs. James T. Gates
Ms. Joan Geerling
Ms. Laura Geigel
Dr. William F. Geiser
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. Gerondel
Mr. & Mrs. James Gettler
Mr. Salvatore Giadone
Mr. Donald A. Giancaterino
Mr. & Mrs. John T. Gibbons
Ms. Donna J. Gildea
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Gill
Mr. Ralph Girolamo, II
Ms. Dianne Girvin
Ms. Agnes Glasheen
Mrs. Judith Goggin
Ms. Rosemarie Goggins
Mr. Lawrence Goldblatt
Mr. Michael Gomola
Mr. Matthew Gorman
Mr. Philip Gorrasi
Mr. Louis Goszewski
Ms. Virginia M Gotthardt
Ms. Leticia M. Graham
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Gray
Ms. Paula Greco McTigue
Ms. Mary Anne Greeley
Ms. Elizabeth Green
Mrs. Pauline M. Green
Ms. Rose M. Green
Dr. & Mrs. Robert Gregory
Mr. & Mrs. James Griffin

Mr. & Mrs. Pat and Kathy Grillo
Mr. Daniel J. Grimes
Ms. Barbara Grisham Flynn
Mr. Joseph J. Grob
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Grogan
Mr. Michael Gronitz
Mrs. Helen M. Grumo
Mrs. Edward Grzesiak
Mrs. Theresa Guarnieri
Mr. Mick Guck
Ms. Louise M. Guglielmetti
Ms. Carolyn Guy
Dr. Michael S. Hahn
Ms. Anna M. Hale
Mrs. Barbara M. Hall
Ms. S. L. Hall
Mr. Peter J. Hallan
Ms. Agnes Haller Hernandez
Mr. & Mrs. Harvey Hamel
Dr. Marguerite Hansen Nelson
Mrs. Geraldine Harding
Mrs. Christine S. Harper
Ms. Anne Harrington
Mrs. Nancy Harrison Werner
Ms. Barbara Hart
Ms. Mary Hart
Mr. & Mrs. David Hatty
Mr. Gerald V. Hayes
Ms. Valerie A. Healey
Ms. Lorraine Healy
Mr. Michael Heaney
Mr. Frank M. Heffernan
Mr. Herbert W. Hennings
Mr. Thomas Henwood
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence Herberholt
Mr. Wilfred R. Hesler
Mr. Jim Higgins
Ms. Claire Hinspeter
Ms. Kathryne Hof
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Holdinghaus
Mr. & Mrs. Terrance R. Holliday
Ms. Mary J. Holovinsky
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Horvath
Mr. David D. Howard
Ms. Patricia Howard
Mrs. Virginia Hubbard
Ms. Tara Hull
Ms. Victoria Hurban
Mrs. Sheila Hurd
Ms. Barbara A. Hurley
Mr. Ken Hutnick
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Hutnik
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen P. Huvane
Ms. Irene Indri
Infinity Financial Partners
Ms. Monica S. Inghilterra
Mr. & Mrs. John Inzeo
Mr. & Mrs. Edmond J. Irwin, Jr.
Ms. Katria Jakobsen

Ms. Rose Jashinsky
Ms. Marilyn Jefferson
Mrs. Patricia Jennings
Mrs. Nancy Johnson
Ms. Maureen A. Jones
Mr. & Mrs. Richard J. Kabelac
Mr. Dale Kaiser
Ms. Maureen Kavanagh
Ms. Alice Kayser
Mrs. Ann V. Kazak
Mrs. Marie Keefe
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Keegan
Mr. & Mrs. Julius Keller
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Kellermann
Mrs. Ann Kelly
Mr. Joseph E. Kelly
Sr. Margaret M. Kelly, S.C.
Mrs. Teresa Kelly
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Kelly
Ms. Diane M. Kelsey
Mr. & Mrs. Robert L. Kendryna
Ms. Anne Kennedy
Mrs. Patricia Kenny Barry
Ms. Margaret Kentzinger
Ms. Constance Killian
Ms. Young H. Kim
Ms. Jane A. Kinder
Mrs. Mary T. King
Ms. Carolyn C. Kingman
Mrs. Mary Kinn
Ms. Marilyn Kintigh
Mr. & Mrs. John Klincewicz
Mrs. Betty Knapp
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond G. Knapp
Ms. Anne Knipl
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Knoebel
Mr. Jon P. Knorr
Ms. Pat Koczko Schlaugies
Ms. Barbara M. Koeller
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Kolmel
Ms. Marcia A. Kolovich
Mr. & Mrs. John E. Kostic
Ms. Christine Kotarba
Ms. Lucille Kott
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Kowgios
Dr. & Mrs. Martin R. Krauss
Rev. Stephen Krugel
Ms. Madeleine Kubicek
Dr. & Mrs. Richard J. Kubik
Ms. Andrea Kudlak
Mr. & Mrs. Roy W. Kuhn
Ms. Catherine M. Kunzer
Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan Kupperman
Mrs. Florence Kupres
Mr. & Mrs. Nick LaCava
Ms. Rosemary Lafata
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas LaFauci
Ms. Joann Lake
The Lally Family

Ms. Joan D. Lambert
Mr. Tom Lambusta
Mr. Carl A. Landorno
Ms. Charleen Lang
Mr. John Langan
Ms. Frances Lee Laughlin
Ms. Debbie Lawrence
Ms. Rosaria Leaver
Mrs. Donna Lennane
Mr. John Lennon
Mr. Patrick Leveille
Ms. Marie Liberace
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas A. Liddy
Mr. Gene Liebig
Ms. Donna M. Ligotti
Miss Doris A. Ling
Mr. John Liparelli
Mr. & Mrs. Gerard Lizotte
Mrs. Esther Lombardi
Ms. Patricia J. Lonigro
Mr. Pablo Lopez
Mr. Jonathan Lorenzini
Ms. Jeanne Losack
Mr. Donald S. Loszewski
Mr. Robert G. Lubrano
Mr. John Lundin
Ms. Teresa Luparello
Ms. Dora Lupo
Mrs. Judith Lutolf
Mr. John Lutter
Mr. & Mrs. James G. Lynch
Ms. Patricia A. Lyons
Mr. Stanley J. Maag
Mr. Ronald E. MacLeay
Mr. & Mrs. Frank R. Magaletta
Mrs. Barbara J. Maggio
Mrs. Josephine Maggio
Mr. Charles D. Maher
Ms. Donna R. Maley
Dr. Ellen Maloney Owens & Mr. 

William Owens
Ms. Carmela Maltese
Dr. Mary L. Malyska
Mr. John Mandi, Jr.
Ms. Barbara Mangano
Mr. & Mrs. James Manning
Mr. & Mrs. Dominic J. 

Manocchio
Ms. Dorina Maragliano
Ms. Ann Maraziti
Ms. Anita Mariano
Ms. Jane Marino
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Markiewicz
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Maroselli
Ms. Mary T. Marr
Mr. Albert Marrone
Mr. Joseph Marsico
Ms. Peggy Martimucci
Mr. Christopher O. Martin
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Ms. Peggy Martin
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph S. Marzouca
Mr. Marty J. Mashe
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Masiello
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis L. Maurao
Ms. Shari Maurer
Sr. Dorothy Maxwell, O.P.
Ms. Cynthia Mazza
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas P. 

McAndrews
Mr. & Mrs. David W. McCarthy
Mr. David A. McCosker
Ms. Rosemary McDermott
Ms. Linda McDonnell
Ms. Roisin McEnroe
Ms. Elizabeth P. McEntee
Ms. Marcella M. McGarr
Ms. Mary McGhee
Mr. Timothy McGill
Ms. Rosemary T. McGinn
Ms. Joan McGuinness
Ms. Margaret McGuinness
Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. McHale
Mr. & Mrs. William J. McHugh
Mr. Charles McKeathen
Mr. & Mrs. John McLaughlin
Mr. & Mrs. Michael F. 

McLoughlin
Ms. Agnes McMahon
Mrs. Anne McMahon
Mr. Mark McManus
Ms. Cathleen McNamee
Mrs. Rosemary McNary
Mr. James McPherson
Mr. Donald McShea
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry D. Meade
Sr. Veronica Mendez
Mr. Juan T. Mercado
Mrs. Joanne Mermelstein
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Merritts
Ms. Mary Merz
Ms. Felice Michetti
Mr. Reginald Mieske
Ms. Aimee F. Milano
Ms. Angela Milham
Ms. Rita Milmore Hurley
Mr. Joseph Mingroni
Dr. & Mrs. Vincent F. Miscia
Mr. & Mrs. David Mitchell
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Mitchell
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Modafferi
Ms. Anne Monaco
Mr. Thomas J. Monahan
Ms. Eileen T. Montalto

Mrs. Albertina Moore
Ms. Virginia Moore Stan
Mr. Donald Morgan
Ms. Patricia Morgan
Mr. Timothy I. Morgan
Ms. Mary Morris
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher P. 

Morrison
Mrs. Joann Moschetti Anderson
Mr. David Muise
Mr. & Mrs. James Munday
Ms. Margaret M. Murphy
Mr. Michael Murphy
Mrs. Patricia Murphy
Mr. William Murphy
Ms. Kathleen Murray and Mr. 

Tony Hanson
Mr. Leroy A. Naeger
Mr. & Mrs. Gene J. Napolitan, Jr.
Mr. Roy Nascimento
Mr. & Mrs. Raffaele Natale
Ms. Kelly Naughton
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin P. Naughton
Ms. Heather Neary
Mr. Tom Newman
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Neyen
Mr. & Mrs. Bo Nguyen
Mr. Ngoc Nguyen
Mr. Lawrence J. Nicastro
Mr. Bradley J. Nicholson
Mr. Rodolf Nicolich
Mr. James C. Niedermeyer
Ms. Patricia Nieman
Mr. Natale A. Noe
Ms. Kathleen Nolan
Mr. & Mrs. Howard J. Nugent
Ms. Mary Ellen Oates
Mrs. Claire O’Brien
Ms. Theresa O’Brien Fuchs
Mr. & Mrs. James W. O’Brien
Ms. Shelagh M. O’Brien
Mr. & Mrs. James O’Connor
Mr. John O’Connor
Mrs. Maureen O’Connor
Ms. Patricia O’Connor Morris
Mr. & Mrs. Tom O’Donnell
Mr. & Mrs. Michael O’Keefe
Ms. Mary Oliver
Mr. Ralph Olliges, Jr.
Ms. Catherine O’Malley
Ms. Flo Opulencia
Ms. Mary O’Rourke
Mr. Robert Ortman
Ms. Patricia Pace

Mr. James Palicki
Ms. Mary Palliser Barton
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Palmer
Mr. & Mrs. John A. Panebianco
Ms. Elizabeth Papesca
Ms. Katie Patterson
Mr. Duane R. Pearson
Ms. Rosemary Peck
Ms. Sandra Pepe
Mr. John Pericci
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Perricone
Ms. Susan Peters
Ms. Leanne Pezold
Ms. Mary A. Pfeiffer Kreutzman
Ms. Jean Piccorelli
Mr. Bernard J. Piche, Jr.
Mr. Paul Pietropaolo
Ms. Patricia Piller
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew F. Pimley
Ms. Donna Pisacano
Ms. Rene Pitblado
Mrs. Susan Pitch
Ms. Mary A. Pizzardi
Mr. Joseph Plawecki
Ms. Concetta Poidomani
Ms. Deborah Poirier
Mrs. Antoinette D. Polster
Mr. & Mrs. Chester J. Popek
Mrs. Patricia A. Porvaznik
Ms. Marie Postner
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Poust
Mr. Michael Powers
Ms. Marguerite J. Pragoff
Ms. Ann Prendergast
Mrs. Mary A. C. Price
Mr. Alexander Pricenor
Ms. Mary Profeta
Ms. Michele E. Prokopchak
Ms. Mary Provenzano
Ms. Maria S. Przada  
Mr. Joseph A. Przybylski
Mr. Joseph A. Puzio, Jr.
Mr. Michael Quattrocchi
Mr. & Mrs. Tim Quinn
Mr. William Quinn
Ms. Arlene Quinones Vargas
Mr. Francis M. Radloff
Mrs. Mary Alice Raffo Levine
Ms. Kathleen Rathgeber
Mr. Robert D. Raymond
Ms. Brenda Ray Parrish
Mrs. Ann M. Reed Berry
Mr. Louis J. Registre
Mr. & Mrs. Bernard J. Reilly

Mr. Joseph Reilly
Mr. Mark C. Reilly
Ms. Anna M. Reinthaler
Ms. Marbeth Reiss Boffa
Mrs. Sheila Reiter
Ms. Helen Rembrecht Cherubini
Mr. Peter Rempe
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Reno
Mr. Joseph G. Reynolds
Ms. Rosemary Reynolds
Mr. Robert E. Richardson
Mr. Raymond Richstatter
Mr. Remo P. Rigazio
Mrs. Mary Riordan
Ms. Elizabeth Ripp
Ms. Tatiana Rodzianko
Mr. Bruce Roe
Mr. & Mrs. William Rohan
Mr. John Rohr
Mr. Ravo P. Root, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Henry Rosinsky
Mrs. Roger Rucker
Mr. & Mrs. Jose Ruiz
Ms. Monica Rura
Mr. Robert Ruthinoski
Ms. Annmarie Ryan
Mr. Thomas Ryan
Ms. Stefania Sakiotis
Mr. Joey Salerno
Mrs. Maureen Salerno
Ms. Morgan Salerno
Mrs. Claire M. Sande
Mr. Cirino Sanfilippo
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Sangermano
Mrs. Lynne Sanzo
Ms. Barbara Sasso
Mr. Rocco G. Scarcella
Mr. & Mrs. Louis Scesa
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas G. Scheller
Mr. Charles P. Scherrer
Ms. Melinda Schneider Carney
Ms. Jennifer Schneider
Ms. Wilma Schneider Mitchell
Mr. Walter Schroder
Ms. Mary S. Schwartz
Mr. Robert Schwartzbaum
Mr. & Mrs. James J. 

Schwarzwalder
Ms. Marilyn T. Segall
Mr. Anthony Settineri
Ms. Anne Sharkey
Mr. William Sharpless
Mr. & Mrs. Hugh J. Shaw
Mr. Denis L. Shea
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Mrs. Margaret P. Shea
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph P. Sheehan
Mr. Christopher J. Shepherd
Ms. Jill Shields
Mr. Donald Shiells
Mrs. Jean Short
Mrs. Therese Shortall Snitker
Ms. Rosalie Siciliano
Ms. Maureen A. Silenzi
Mr. & Mrs. George Skau
Ms. Benjamin Skoog
Ms. Barbara A. Slockbower
Mrs. Joyce Smith
Ms. Mary I. Smith
Ms. Maureen Smith
Ms. Elizabeth Snell
Ms. Gigi Snyder
Ms. Julie M. Soffientini
Mr. Francis Sollosy
Ms. Maria I. Souto
Ms. Arlene Souza
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Spaeth
Ms. Mary A. Speno
Mr. George Spero
Ms. Dana Spicer
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin T. Spillane
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Sprenz
Ms. Gloria St. George
Mr. & Mrs. David J. Stabile
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Steeves
Mr. John C. Steger
Mr. & Mrs. Robert V. Steiniger
Mrs. Anna M. Stellwag
Mr. & Mrs. Robert S. Stivers
Mrs. Lorraine Stratis
Mr. Edward Stubenrauch
Ms. Margaret A. Stush
Ms. Eileen Sullivan
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest J. Sulzer
Mrs. Janet Susarchick
Ms. Colleen Sweeney
Mrs. Kathleen M. Taylor
Mr. Michael Tedesco
Ms. Mildred Tercovich
Mrs. Adele Tesseyman
Ms. Joe Tetro
Ms. Jeanette M. Tharp
Mr. William Thatcher
Ms. Mary P. Thomas
Mr. Brandon Thorn
Mrs. Irene Tiesler
Mr. Edward Timko
Ms. Rose Ting
Ms. Ann Tirado McFadden
Mr. & Mrs. J. P. Tlapek
Ms. Lisa Tobar
Mr. & Mrs. David Tobben
Mr. & Mrs. John Todd

Mr. Kevin P. Tone
Ms. Angela Torrieri
Town & Country Wall Coverings
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Trapp
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Triggs
Miss Maryanne V. Tuite
Mrs. Gerry Ulich
Mr. Nicholas A. Umrichin
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald M. Unger
Ms. Ali Upton
Ms. Angela K. Vaccaro
Ms. Dianna Vacco
Ms. Mary Valdes
Mr. Stephen Van Buren
Ms. Margaret Vance
Mr. & Mrs. Francis J. Vancura
Ms. Sarah Vela
Miss Olivia U. Velez
Mr. John A. Venezia
Mr. Laurence Veras
Mr. Domingo Vidal
Mrs. Anna M. Vilarino
Mr. Henry Vives
Ms. Nancy Volek
Ms. Cecelia L. Wade
Mr. Robert Wagner
Mr. Gerald W. Walker
Ms. Anastasia C. Wallace
Mr. Peter Wallis
Mr. Edward J. Walsh
Mr. James Walsh
Mrs. Eileen Watts
Mr. Donald V. Webb
Ms. Ann Marie Weber
Mr. Stephen W. Webster
Ms. Linda Wegner
Mr. Dan Weinheimer
Mr. Paul Weireter
Ms. Laura Weizenauer Helenius
Ms. Madeline R. Whalen
Mr. & Mrs. Floyd W. White
Mr. & Mrs. George White
Mr. & Mrs. John R. White
Ms. Joann Whitener
Mr. Bruce E. Wiacek
Mrs. F. Wiertel Herzog
Ms. Kristine E. Wiese
Mr. Thomas Wilhelm
Mr. Charles Wilkins
Mrs. Christina Williams
Ms. Helen M. Williams
Ms. Taffy Williams
Ms. Patricia Wolff
Mr. Russell H. Wulf
Mr. & Mrs. James D. Wynne
Mr. Peter Xeller
Mrs. Lourdes Yabut
Ms. Edith Yentes

Ms. Louise Zanrucha
Mr. Edward J. Zawadzki
Ms. Joyce A. Zawistowski
Mr. Peter S. Zawistowski
Ms. Frances Zembricki
Mr. John T. Zodda
Ms. Mary C. Zuckerman
Ms. Ann Ukockis
Mrs. Gerry Ulich
Dr. Donald L. Ungarelli
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald M. Unger
Ms. Ali Upton
Mr. Lawrence A. Urban
Ms. Angela K. Vaccaro
Ms. Dianna Vacco
Archangel Valencia
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Valente
Mr. Stephen Van Buren
Ms. Margaret Vance
Mr. & Mrs. Francis J. Vancura
Mr. John A. Venezia
Mr. Laurence Veras
Mr. Domingo Vidal
Mrs. Elaine R. Voltzow
Ms. Cecelia L. Wade
Ms. Mary A. Wade
Mr. Joseph Wagner
Mr. Robert Wagner
Mr. Gerald W. Walker
Ms. Anastasia C. Wallace
Mr. Edward J. Walsh
Mrs. Ester Waltz
Mr. Alan Wang
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Wasserman
Mrs. Eileen Watts
Ms. Concetta V. Weaver
Mr. Donald V. Webb
Ms. Ann Marie Weber

Mr. Stephen W. Webster
Ms. Linda Wegner
Mr. Paul Weireter
Ms. Laura Weizenauer Helenius
Mr. William Werwaiss
Ms. Maryellen West
Westchester Medical Center
Ms. Madeline R. Whalen
Ms. Margaret M. Whelahan
Mr. Ronald F. White
Ms. Denise Whiteley
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn Whiteside
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Whitlock
Ms. Paula Whitney
Mr. Michael Whorton
Mr. Bruce E. Wiacek
Mr. John Wick
Mrs. F. Wiertel‑Herzog
Ms. Kristine E. Wiese
Mr. Charles Wilkins
Mrs. Kathleen Willemin
Ms. Barbara S. Williams
Mrs. Christina Williams
Mrs. Corrine Winchell
Ms. Patricia Wolff
Ms. Jane Wolz Judd
Mr. Derek Woods
Mr. Russell H. Wulf
Ms. Maureen A. Wunsch
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Wyka
Mrs. Lourdes Yabut
Ms. Louise Zanrucha
Mr. Edward J. Zawadzki
Mrs. Margaret Zeller
Ms. Patricia M. Zirkel
Ms. Kathleen Zydor

A sincere thank you  
to all our donors for your support 

in continuing our ministry! We are 
keeping you in our prayers.

If you’d like to make a gift or donation 
to the Dominican Sisters of Sparkill 

please contact: 

Mission Advancement
845-359-4156
sparkill.org/make-a-gift
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 eternal life
Sister Elizabeth Anthony Gatto 
January 7, 2023

Sister Anne Gerard Foley  
January 9, 2023

Sister Eileen Guinan 
January 10, 2023

Sister Patricia Clark 
January 29, 2023

Sister Mary Reynolds 
February 1, 2023

Sister Margaret Harrison 
February 4, 2023

Sister Miriam Joseph Schaub 
February 26, 2023

Sister Eileen Donovan 
March 13, 2023

Sister Sheila Gorham 
March 27, 2023 

Sister Natalie DeNatale 
April 24, 2023

Sister Lois Liekweg 
August 3, 2023

Sister Annmarie Fisher  
August 23, 2023

Sister Mary Fleming 
November 5, 2023

Sister Mary Pius Fagan 
November 25, 2023

Sister Carolyn Brambilla 
December 3, 2023 

We remember our Dominican Sisters who entered eternal life during 2023. 

To make a donation to honor a Sister and her legacy, please visit 
sparkill.org or call Mission Advancement at 845-359-4156. 

For more information visit, sparkill.org/in-memoriam
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Eternal rest grant unto them, 
O Lord, and let perpetual light 
shine upon them.
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Fiscal Year 2023  |  September 1, 2022 – August 31, 2023
Financial donations given to the Dominican Convent of Our Lady of the Rosary may be directed for 
use to any of four areas: Sisters’ Ministries, Pakistan, Retirement, or the General Fund (which will be 
used as needed.) We are grateful for all contributions. Your gifts enable us to continue to address 
the needs of those who suffer and to bring hope to our world. Dominican Convent of Our Lady of 
the Rosary is a nonprofit, charitable, faith-based organization that is exempt from federal and state 
taxes under section 501(c)(3) of the United States Revenue Code/EIN. (IRS Tax ID# 14-1340103)

Expenses 
Administration	 20% 
Heath & Wellness/Skilled Care	 20% 
Sisters Living Expenses	 34% 
Congregational Properties	 19% 
Ministry Grants/Contribution	 1% 
Fundraising	 6% 
Total	 100%

Revenue 
Sisters Compensation	 40% 
Property Income	 3% 
Gift Income	 19% 
Investment Income	 14% 
Other-nonrecurring	 3% 
Retirement Reserves	 21% 
Total	 100%

Mission Advancement Source of Gifts 

Estates/Bequests		  36% 

Foundations		  2% 

Friends & Family		  56% 

Special Events		  6% 

Total		  100%

AUDITED FINANCIAL 
STATEMENTS
The Dominican Sisters 
of Sparkill are audited 
by the firm of Grassi & 
Co. Audited financials 
are on file in the Misson 
Advancement Office, 175 
Route 340, Sparkill, NY 
10976. Contact us at  
845-359-4156. 

FINANCIAL REPORT

40%
3%

14%

3%19%

21%

36%

20%

18%

21%

4%1%

45%

37%

14%

4%

Weavings  |  Winter 2024 31



DOMINICAN SISTERS OF SPARKILL | facebook.com/SparkillDominicans/ 

TO DONATE | visit sparkill.org and click “Donate.”

DOMINICAN CONVENT 
OF OUR LADY OF THE ROSARY 
OFFICE OF COMMUNICATIONS  
AND MISSION ADVANCEMENT 
175 ROUTE 340 
SPARKILL, NY 10976-1047
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